

The German Family Panel (pairfam)

Anchor Codebook Wave 1 2008/2009

Release 11.0

May 31st, 2020

Funded by the German Research Foundation (DFG)

Cite as:

pairfam Group (2020): Anchor Codebook, Wave 1 (2008/2009), Release 11.0. GESIS Data Archive, Cologne. ZA5678 Data file version 11.0.0, doi: https://doi.org/10.4232/pairfam.5678.11.0.0

Contents

Generated Variables	٧
Identification of Respondent	1
Values, Preferences, and Satisfaction	2
Current Partnership I Relationship episodes	. 7
Past Partnerships Relationship history Cohabitation history Marriages and divorces Marriages and divorces	. 14
Children Other parent Dates of birth Living in the same household	. 22
Value of Partnership	28
Module for Singles	29
Current Partnership II Meeting a potential partner Partner's date of birth Partner's origin Institutionalization of partnership Partner's education Partner's occupation Division of labor in the partnership Consent to partner survey Indicators of partnership quality (CASI)	33 34 36 40 42 44 45
Sexuality and Contraception (CASI) Sexuality Pregnancy Contraception Satisfaction with sex life Infertility Procreation during the past year	57 57 59
Fertility Fertility plans I	63 64 65

Willingness to cut back in other life domains	
Leisure Time Leisure time activities	70 71
Place(s) of Residence	72
Household and Dwelling (Main Residence) Household description Ownership of dwelling Frequency of use Household grid Costs of housing Size of dwelling	75 75 76 79
Household and Dwelling (Second Residence) Household type Ownership of dwelling Frequency of use Household grid Costs of housing Size of dwelling	81 82 82 85
Partner's Residence(s) and Travel Time from Anchor's Residence	87
Anchor: Descent	92
Intergenerational Relationships Parents' dates of birth Parents' places of birth Parents' deaths Parents' citizenship Leaving parents' home Contact and attachment to parents Travel time to parents Intimacy and conflict with parents	96 97 99 100 101 103
Siblings	105
Education and Employment Current education and employment activity	107 108
Commuting	116

Income	118
Gross income	118
Net income	
Income from investments	120
Social benefits	121
Household income	122
Financial matters in the partnership	125
Religiosity	126
Personality	127
Health, Satisfaction	128
End of Interview	131
Assessments by the Interviewer	134
Checks for Implausible Answers	136

Generated Variables

The following table shows a list of all variables, which were generated during the data editing process and which are part of the delivered anchor data. In order to facilitate data analysis and to enhance comparability of results, the pairfam staff produced a number of variables that are of interest to many research projects. Section "Generated variables and scales" of the Data Manual contains a detailed descrition about the generating procedures.

Generated identifiers sex (anchor, partner, children) sex gen, psex gen, k*sex gen Generated identifiers date of birth (anchor, partner, children, dob*_gen, pdob*_gen, mother incl. adoptive mother, father incl. adoptive father) k*dob*_gen, $mdob*_gen,fdob*_gen$ Age (anchor, partner, mother incl. adoptive mother, father incl. adoptive age, page, mage, fage father) Age of children klage,..., kl0age Age of anchor's youngest child living with anchor (in months) ykage Position of anchor's youngest child ageykid Birth cohort cohort Country of birth (anchor, partner, mother, father) cob, pcob, mcob, fcob 1st/2nd nationality (anchor, partner, mother, father) nat*, pnat*, mnat*, fnat* Birth cohort cohort Age (anchor, partner, mother, father) age, page, mage, fage Age of children klage,..., kl0age Marital status (anchor, partner) marstat, pmarstat Relationship status relstat Number of previous partners np Number of previous partners with whom anchor cohabitated ncohNumber of previous marriages nmar Months since anchor and current partner got to know each other meetdur Duration of current relationship, cohabitation and marriage reldur, cohabdur, mardur $k1type, \ldots, k10type$ Type of children Number of all kids ever born nkids Number of all biological kids ever born nkidsbio Number of all biological kids with current partner ever born nkidsp Number of all kids currently alive nkidsalv nkidsbioalv Number of all biological kids currently alive nkidspalv Number of partner's biological kids currently alive Number of all kids living with anchor nkidsliv nkidsbioliv Number of all biological kids living with anchor Number of all biological kids with current partner living with anchor nkidspliv Respondent has second residence res2nd Household size main and 2nd residence hhsizemrd, hhsize2rd Mother in main and 2nd residence household mmrd, m2rd Other household members at main and second residence othmrd, oth2rd Father in main and 2nd residence household fmrd, f2rd Household composition (partner, kids, others in HH) hhcomp Enrollment in school or vocational qualification (anchor, partner) enrol, penrol Highest school degree (anchor, partner) school, pschool Highest vocational degree (anchor, partner) vocat, pvocat CASMIN classification of educational attainment (anchor, partner) casmin, pcasmin ISCED classification of educational attainment (anchor, partner) isced, pisced yeduc, pyeduc Years in education, schooling and vocational qualification (anchor, partner)

egp

EGP class schema

ISCO classification of occupation isco KldB classification of occupation kldb ISEI occupational prestige score isei SIOPS occupational prestige score siops MPS occupational prestige score mps Anchor homosexual homosex Anchor and/or partner infertile infertile Anchor and/or partner pregnant pregnant combined personal and household net income incnet, hhincnet Net equivalence income hhincgcee Consumer price index срі Current primary and secondary activity status (anchor, partner) casprim, pcasprim, cassec, pcassec Labor force status (anchor, partner) lfs, plfs Sex-Ratio at municipality level sexratio Population density at municipality level popdens Net equivalence income according to modified OECD scale hhincoecd Number of persons aged under 14 main residence npu14mr Number of persons aged 14 and older main residence npo14mr

Identification of Respondent

Question	Int.: Indicate sex of respondent.	
	Male □ 1	
Variable sex	Female 🗖 2	

Thank you very much for participating in our study!

First, I will briefly explain how the interview will be conducted. I will read questions to you referring to the topics of family, relationships, children, work, and daily life.

Some questions are about your personal opinion on a certain topic. There are no right or wrong answers to these questions - only your personal assessment is of importance to us.

Your participation is voluntary but nevertheless very important. All information you are providing will be treated as strictly confidential and in full compliance with all privacy policies.

Do you have any questions? If not, let us begin the interview.

Question 2	When w	re you born? Please tell me t	he day, month, and year.
Variable dob_	dobd dobm	Day: Month:	
	doby	Year: _	

Values, Preferences, and Satisfaction

Question 3		This first section is about general attitudes toward family and family life. To what extent you personally agree with the following statements.						
Variable val1_	Int.: Show	Int.: Show list 1						
	val1i1	Parents and c	hildren s	hould s	support	each o	ther mutua	lly for a lifetime.
	val1i2	You should ge	et marrie	d if you	perm	anently	live with yo	ur partner.
	val1i3	Women shoul	d be mo	re conc	erned a	about th	eir family t	han about their career.
	val1i4	Men should p	articipat	e in ho	usewor	k to the	same exte	nt as women.
	val1i5	A child under	age 6 w	ill suffe	r from	having	a working r	nother.
	val1i6	Children ofter	n suffer b	ecause	their f	athers s	pend too m	nuch time at work.
	val1i7	Marriage is a	lifelong	union t	hat sho	ould not	be broken.	
	val1i8	Couples shoul	d marry	at the	latest a	after a c	hild is born	
	Disagree co	mpletely	1 	2 _	3 _	4 	5 _	Agree completely
		Don't know No answer .				□ -1 □ -2		
Question	How satisf	ied are you wit	th the fo	ollowin	g dom	nains in	your life?	
4	Int.: Show	list 2						
Variable								
sat1_	sat1i1	School, educa	tion, car	eer				
	sat1i2	Leisure activit	ies, hobl	oies, int	terests			
	sat1i3	Friends, socia	l contact	:S				
	sat1i4	Family						
	Very dissati	sfied	0 1 2	2 3	4 5	6 7	8 9 10	Very satisfied
		Don't know No answer .				□ -1 □ -2		

Question	Thinking	about the fut	future, how important is it to you to
5	Int.: Show	list 3	
Variable			
co1_	co1i1	be successf	ssful in your job
	co1i2	have childre	dren
	co1i3	be employe	yed, even if not financially necessary
	Not impor	tant at all	0 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 Very important
			ow □ -1 er □ -2
C 1 . 1 ()	L > 1000)		
Cohort 1 (d	oby≥1990)		
Question 6	personally	at the mom	
Variable srs1_	more imp you shoul	ortant a goal	ance points to distribute among the five goals and domains. The al or domain is to you at the moment, the more importance points it. If something is absolutely unimportant to you at the moment, oints.
	Int.: Let ti	he respondent	nt look at the screen! I, leave the field EMPTY!]
	srs1i1	Pursuing m	my education or career interests points
	srs1i2	Pursuing m	my hobbies and personal interests points
	srs1i3	Keeping in	in touch with friends points
	srs1i4	Living in a	a partnership points
	srs1i5	Having a(n	(nother) child points
		Don't know	ow □ -1

Current Partnership I

Question 7		owing, I'll ask you about intimate relationships. Irrently have a partner in this sense?
Variable		Yes 🗖 1
sd3		No □ 2
		Don't know □ -1
		No answer □ -2
Question 8	Please tel	l me your partner's name:
	sd4n	Name mentioned \square 1
Variable		Don't know □ -1
sd4		No answer
	Int.: Insert	sex of partner. If not sure, ask: "Is [name partner (sd4n)] a woman or a man?"
	Comment: sd4n=-2)	sex of partner has to be inserted, even if name of partner was not provided (sd4n=-1 $$
	sd4g	Male 🗖 1
		Female
Respondent	s with a part	ner (sd3=1)

Relationship episodes

INFOBOX

Questions 9 to 13 are about relationship episodes with the current partner. Z stands for the z-th episode of the relationship. Information is gathered for each episode on how the relationship began (sd5ezb), whether it ended in separation (sd6ez), and if it did, when the separation took place (sd5eze). The wording of the question regarding the first episode is different in some aspects from that of the questions regarding subsequent episodes (see questions 9 and 12 and as well as questions 10 and 13).

Question When did your relationship with [name partner (sd4n)] start? If you have ever been 9 separated from [name partner], please tell me the date that refers to the first time you were together with [name partner]. Variable Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely sd5ezb as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year." für z=1 If respondent only remembers seasons, please enter the following codes in the field "Month": 21 Beginning of the year / winter 24 Spring / Easter 27 Middle of the year / summer 30 Fall 32 End of the year Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer." sd5ezbm Month: sd5ezby Year: *Don't know* □ -1 No answer \square -2 Respondents with a partner (sd3=1)Have you ever been separated from [name partner (sd4n)]? Question 10 Yes 🗖 1 Variable No 🗖 2 sd6ez Don't know □ -1 for z=1

Respondents with a partner (sd3=1)

Cohabitation episodes

INFOBOX

Questions 14 to 19 are about cohabitation episodes of the respondent with their current partner. Z stands for the z-th cohabitation episode, sd7ez indicates whether the respondent lives together with their current partner. In sd8ezb and sd9eze, the beginning and the end of this cohabitation episode are recorded. The wording for the first episode is different from that for subsequent episodes (see questions 14, 16 and 19 as well as questions 15 and 17).

The current cohabitation episode is documented first. If the respondent mentions currently living together with the partner, the starting point but not the ending point of this cohabitation episode is asked for, since it is still ongoing. Consequently, the variables sd8e1e_ do not exist. If the respondent lived together with their partner in the past but not at present, no first cohabitation period (z=1) exists. Past cohabitation periods are recorded in higher-level cohabitation episodes (z>1).

Question 14	Do you live together with [name partner (sd4n)] in the same dwelling?
**	Yes □ 1
Variable sd7ez	No □ 2
for z=1	Don't know □ -1
101 2—1	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s with a partner (sd3=1)
Question	When did you and [name partner (sd4n)] start living together?
Variable sd8ezb_	Int.: The beginning of the current cohabitation episode if of relevance. If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."
für z=1	Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.
	Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer." sd8exbm Month:
	sd8exby Year:
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer □ -2
Respondent	s cohabitating with their partner (sd $3=1$ & sd $7e1=1$)

Question 16	Did you ever live together with [name partner (sd4n)] before that time?
	Yes 🗖 1
Variable sd7ez_	No 🗖 2
für z=2	Don't know □ -1 No answer □ -2
Respondent	s with a partner (sd3=1)
Question 17	When did you start living together with [name partner (sd4n)] back then?
Variable sd8ezb	Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."
_	Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.
für z=2/Z	
	Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer." sd8ezbm Month:
	sd8ezby Year:
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s with a partner with whom they cohabit for the z-th time (sd3 $=1$ & sd7ez $=1$)
Question 18	When did you and [name partner (sd4n)] stop living together at this time?
Variable Variable	Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or
sd8eze_	only the year." Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.
für z=2/Z	Comment. Codes for seasons. See question no. 3.
·	Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer." sd8ezem Month:
	sd8ezey Year:
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2

0	
Question 19	Did you live with [name partner (sd4n)] at any other time?
	Yes 🗖 1
Variable sd7ez	No 🗖 2
für z=3/Z	Don't know □ -1
Tul 2—3/2	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s with a partner with whom they cohabitat for the (z-1)-th time (sd $3=1$ & sd $7e(z-1)=1$)
Marital s	status
Question 20	What is your current marital status?
20	Int.: Enter married and separated under "married"
Variable	Show list 4
sd10	Single (never married)
	Married or in a civil union (even if separated)
	Divorced or dissolved civil union
	Widowed or surviving partner in a civil union 🗖 4
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
0	[F
Question 21	[For same-sex partners (sd4g=sex)]: Is the relationship between you and [name partner (sd4n)] officially registered as a civil union?
Variable sd11	[Otherwise (sd4g ≠sex)]: Are you and [name partner] married?
	Yes 🗖 1
	No 🗖 2
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s with a partner who are married or in a registered civil union (sd $3\!=\!1\;\&\;$ sd $10\!=\!2\;$)

Question 22

Variable sd12

[For same-sex partners (sd4g=sex)]: When did you and [name partner (sd4n)] officially register your relationship as a civil union?

[Otherwise (sd4g≠sex)]: When did you get married to [name partner]?

Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."

Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.

Comment: If only a month	or only a	a year w	/as provided,	the variable with	the missing	information
was coded to "no answer."						

 sd12m
 Month:

 sd12y
 Year:

 Don't know

 No answer

Respondents with a partner who are married or in a registered civil union (sd3=1 & sd10=2 & sd11=1)

Question 23

Variable sd13

[For same-sex partners (sd4g=sex)]: How did you join in your civil union with [name partner (sd4n)]?

[Otherwise (sd4g ≠sex)]: How did you marry [name partner]?

Int.: Show list 5

Only a religious ceremony \square 3

Don't know □ -1

No answer □ -2

Respondents with a partner who are married or in a registered civil union (sd3=1 & sd10=2 & sd11=1)

Past Partnerships

Now I would like to ask you about your partnerships, beginning with the age of 14 [respondents with a partner (sd3=1): with the exception of your current relationship].

With whom did you have a relationship? We are interested in all relationships that were important to you. This means relationships that lasted longer than 6 months, or those in which you lived with your partner, or those that led to the birth of a child, or those that were important to you for other reasons.

Question 24

Variable rtr1px_

 $f \ddot{u} r x = 1/X$

Please tell me the name of the [x-th] partner.

Int.: If the same name is mentioned more than once, ask whether it is indeed the same person, or whether it is a different person who happens to have the same name. If it is a different person, indicate it in such a way that all persons can be clearly distinguished from each other and are identifiable. If it is the same person, enter the information only once. Ask and guarantee anonymity!

Comment: Names of partners that have already been mentioned are displayed here. "don't know" and "no response" can only be entered for name and sex at the same time. This means if you entered "no response" for the name, this also automatically refers to sex.

rtr1pxn	Name mentioned	1
rtr1pxg	Male	
	No partner before current relationship / never had partner (only if $x=1$) No additional partner (only if $x>1$)	
	Don't know	

for $x=2$	/X:	Respondents	who have an	(x-1)-th	partner	(rtr1p(x-1))g ≠6.	712	2`
-----------	-----	-------------	-------------	----------	---------	-------------	--------	-----	----

Relationship history

INFOBOX

X stands for the x-th partner, z for the z-th relationship episode. The following questions 25 to 29 are asked for each partner mentioned by the respondent. The set of questions is asked separately for each partner. When questions are completed for one partner, the same questions will be asked for the next partner. For all relationship episodes with a partner, the beginning (rtr2pxezb_) and end (rtr2pxeze_) are recorded. Information on possible additional episodes with the same partner is stored in rtr3pxez. To some extent, the same information is requested in different questions; see questions 25 and 28.

Question 25

Variable rtr2pxezb

 $\begin{array}{l} \text{für } x{=}1/X \\ \& z{=}1 \end{array}$

For the first partner (x=1):

First, I'll ask you about your relationship with [name of 1st partner (rtr1p1n)]. When did your relationship with [name of 1st partner] start?

For all following partners (x>1):

Now we'll continue with your relationship with [name of x-th partner (rtr1pxn)]. When did your relationship with [name of x-th partner] start?

Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."

Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.

Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer."

rtr2pxezbm Month: __ rtr2pxezby Year:

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

Respondents who have an x-th ex-partner (rtr1pxg \neq 6, 7, -1, -2)

Question 26

Variable rtr2pxeze

for x=1/X & z=1/Z

When did your relationship with [name of x-th partner (rtr1pxn)] end?

Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."

Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.

Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer."

rtr2pxezem Month: rtr2pxezey Year:

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

For x=1/X & z=1: Respondents who have an x-th ex-partner (rtr1pxg $\neq 6$, 7, -1, -2)

for x=1/X & z=2/Z: Respondents who have an x-th ex-partner and have a z-th relationship episode with this partner (rtr1pxg \neq 6, 7, -1, -2 & rtr3pxe(z-1)=1)

Question	Did you have a relationship with [name of x-th partner (rtr1pxn)] at any other time?
27	Did you have a relationship with [name of X in partner (111 19XII)] at any other time.
	Yes 🗖 1
Variable rtr3pxez	No □ 2
for x=1/X	Don't know □ -1
& z=1/Z	No answer □ -2
for $x=1/X$	$z=1$: Respondents who have an x-th ex-partner (rtr1pxg \neq 6, 7, -1, -2) $z=2/Z$: Respondents who have an x-th ex-partner and have a z-th relationship episode with this $z=2/Z$ $z=2/Z$ rtr3pxe(z-1)=1)
Question	When did your relationship with [name of x-th partner (rtr1pxn)] start?
28 Variable	Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or
rtr2pxezb_	only the year."
for x=1/X	Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.
& z=2/Z	Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer."
	rtr2pxezbm Month:
	rtr2pxezby Year:
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
	s who have an x-th ex-partner and have a z-th relationship episode with this partner (rtr1pxg \neq 6, 7, 3pxe(z-1)=1)
Question 29	A relationship can end in different ways: through separation, divorce, or death of partner. How did your relationship with [name of x-th partner (rtr1pxn)] end?
Variable	Through separation \Box 1
rtr4px	Through divorce □ 2
for x=1/X	Through death of partner \square 3
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s who have an x-th ex-partner (rtr1pxg ≠6, 7, -1, -2)

Cohabitation history

Question 30	-	ever [respondent cohabiting with his/her partner ($sd7e1=1$): except for your current ived together with one of your partners since you turned 14?
Variable		Yes 🗖 1
rtr5		No □ 2
		Don't know □ -1
		No answer 🗖 -2
Respondents	s who have at	least one ex-partner (rtr1p1g \neq 6,-1,-2)
Question 31	With which	h one of your past partners did you live together as a couple in the past?
	rtr6p1	[Name partner 1 (rtr1p1n)]
Variable rtr6p_	rtr6p2	[Name partner 2 (rtr1p2n)]
	rtr6pX	[Name partner X (rtr1pXn)]
		Not mentioned 🗖 0
		Mentioned □ 1
		Don't know (Note: applying to the whole question) \Box -1
		No answer (Note: applying to the whole question)
Respondents ≠6,-1,-2 & r		least one ex-partner and who previously had already cohabited with a partner (rtr1p1g

INFOBOX

X stands for the x-th ex-partner, z stands for the z-th cohabitation period. The set of cohabitation history questions is asked separately for all partners with whom the respondent lived together (for each rtr1px=1, see question 31). For all cohabitation episodes with a partner, the beginning (rtr7pxezb_) and end (rtr7pxeze_) are recorded. Information on a possible additional episode is stored in rtr8pxez.

Question 32

Variable rtr7pxezb

for x=1/X & z=1/Z

When did you and [name of x-th partner (rtr1pxn)] start living together?

Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."

Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.

Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer."

rtr7pxezbm Month: ___ rtr7pxezby Year: ____

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

For x=1/X and z=1: Respondents who have at least one ex-partner, have already cohabited with an ex-partner, and also cohabited with the x-th ex-partner (rtr1p1g \neq 6,-1,-2 & rtr5=1 & rtr6px=1)

For x=1/X and z=2/Z: Respondents who, additionally to the previous conditions, have a z-th cohabitation episode with partner x (rtr1p1g \neq 6,-1,-2 & rtr5=1 & rtr6px=1 & rtr8pxe(z-1)=1)

Question 33

Variable rtr7pxeze

When did your relationship with [name of x-th partner (rtr1pxn)] end?

Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."

Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.

Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer."

rtr7pxezem Month: ___ rtr7pxezey Year:

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

For x=1/X and z=1: Respondents who have at least one ex-partner, have already cohabited with an ex-partner, and also cohabited with the x-th ex-partner (rtr1p1g \neq 6,-1,-2 & rtr5=1 & rtr6px=1)

For x=1/X and z=2/Z: Respondents who, additionally to the previous conditions, have a z-th cohabitation episode with partner x (rtr1p1g \neq 6,-1,-2 & rtr5=1 & rtr6px=1 & rtr8pxe(z-1)=1)

Question 34	Did you live together with [name of x-th partner (rtr1pxn)] at any other time?
	Yes □ 1
Variable rtr8pxez	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
, ,	and $z=1$: Respondents who have at least one ex-partner, have already cohabited with an ex-partner,
	habited with the x-th ex-partner (rtr1p1g \neq 6,-1,-2 & rtr5=1 & rtr6px=1)
1	and $z=2/Z$: Respondents who, additionally to the previous conditions, have a z-th cohabitation partner x (rtr1p1g \neq 6,-1,-2 & rtr5=1 & rtr6px=1 & rtr8pxe(z-1)=1)
Marriag	es and divorces
Question 35	To whom are you married or with whom are you in an officially registered civil union?
	[Name partner 1 (rtr1p1n)] \ldots 1
Variable rtr9	[Name partner 2 (rtr1p2n)]
	 [Name partner 20 (rtr1p20n)] □ 20
	Don't know □ -1 No answer □ -2
	s who are married, but who don't have a partner or are not married to their current partner ((sd $10=2$ (sd $10=2$ & sd $11=2$,-1,-2))
Question 36	When did you get married to [name spouse (rtr1pxn, x=rtr9)] or when was your civil union with [name spouse] officially registered ?
Variable rtr10_	Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."
	Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.
	Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer." rtr10m Month:
	rtr10y Year:
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2

Respondents who are married, but who currently don't have a partner or are not married to the current partner, and who mentioned their spouse (((sd10=2 & sd3 \neq 1) | (sd10=2 & sd11=2,-1,-2)) & rtr9>0)

Question	How did	you and [name spouse (rtr1pxn, x=rtr9)] get married or join in a civil union?
37	Int.: Show	/ list 5!
Variable		Only a civil ceremony $\ldots \ldots \square$ 1
rtr11		A civil and a religious ceremony \square 2
		Only a religious ceremony 3
		Only a rengious ceremony
		Don't know □ -1
		No answer 🗖 -2
		arried, but who don't have a partner or are not married to their current partner (((sd $10=2$ sd $11=2,-1,-2$)) & rtr $9>0$)
Question 38	Have you before?	ever been married or have you ever lived in an officially registered civil union
Variable		Yes 🗖 1
rtr12		No 🗖 2
		Don't know □ -1
		No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s who are ma	arried and who had a different partner before this one (sd10=2 & rtr1p1g \neq 6))
Question 39	To whom union bef	n were you married or with whom did you live in an officially registered civil fore?
Variable	Int.: Multi	iple responses allowed.
rtr13p_	rtr13p1	[Name partner 1 (rtr1p1n)]
	rtr13p2	[Name partner 2 (rtr1p2n)]
	rtr13pX	[Name partner X (rtr1pXn)]
		Not mentioned 🗖 0
		Mentioned
		Don't know (Note: applying to the whole question) \Box -1
		No answer (Note: applying to the whole question) \square -2
		y had a partner and are divorced, widowed, or married, and were married before at least $0=3\mid sd10=4\mid (sd10=2\ \&\ rtr12=1))$

Question When did you get married to [name ex-spouse (rtr1pxn, rtr13px=1)] or when was your civil 40 union with [name ex-spouse] officially registered? Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely Variable as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or rtr14pxb only the year." Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9. for x=1/XComment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer." rtr14pxbm Month: rtr14pxby Year: *Don't know* □ -1 No answer \square -2 Respondents who already had a partner and are divorced, widowed, or married, and were married before at least once, and who were married to the x-th ex-partner ((rtr1p1 \neq 6) & ((sd10=3) | (sd10=4 | (sd10=2 & rtr12=1))) & (rtr13px=1)Question How did you and [name ex-spouse (rtr1pxn, rtr13px=1)] get married or join in a civil union [name ex-spouse]? 41 Int.: Still showing list 5 Variable rtr15px Only a civil ceremony \square 1 A civil and a religious ceremony .. \square 2 for all x with Only a religious ceremony 🗖 3 rtr13px=1

Respondents who already had a partner and are divorced, widowed, or married, and were married before at least once, and who were married to the x-th ex-partner ((rtr1p1 \neq 6) & ((sd10=3) | (sd10=4 | (sd10=2 & rtr12=1))) & (rtr13px=1))

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

Question 42		your marriage to or when did your	[name ex-spouse (rtr1pxn, rtr13px=1)] end, either by divorce or civil union end?
Variable rtr14pxe_	•	If you don't reme	ovide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely mber exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or
for all	Comment:	Codes for seasons:	see question no. 9.
x with			
rtr13px=1		-	only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information
	was coded 1	to "no answer."	
	rtr14pxem	Month:	
	rtr14pxey	Year:	
		Don't know	🗖 -1
		No answer	□ -2

Respondents who already had a partner and are divorced, widowed or married, and were married before at least once, and who were married to the x-th ex-partner ((rtr1p1 \neq 6) & ((sd10=3) | (sd10=4 | (sd10=2 & rtr12=1))) & (rtr13px=1))

Children

Now I would like to know if you have or had children.

By that I mean all biological children, whether they live with you or not.

Also adopted children, children of a partner, or foster children are recorded here, if they currently live with you or have ever lived with you.

In case of foster children: only foster children in full-time care

Question	Please tel	me the name and sex of your [x-th] child.
43	Int.: Enter	sex yourself, if not sure ask respondent!
Variable sd14kx_		Name and sex of the child each had to be entered or omitted. This means that the i't know/no answer" was allowed only if neither the name nor the sex was entered.
for x=1/X		If only the name or only the sex was entered, the respective missing entry was recorded ct as "No answer."
	sd14kxn	Name mentioned □ 1
	sd14kxg	Male 🗖 1
		Female 🗖 2
		No children (Note: only if $x=1$) \square 6
		No further children (Note: only if $x>1$)
		Don't know
		No answer
For x=2/X:	respondents	who have an $(x-1)$ -th child $(sd14k(x-1)g=1,2)$
	I ⁻	() ()
	r	
INFOROX		
INFOBOX Questions 4		be completed for the first child, afterwards for the second child, etc.
Questions 4 Question 44	4 to 59 will b Now I wo (sd14kxn)]	
Questions 4 Question	4 to 59 will b Now I wo (sd14kxn)]	be completed for the first child, afterwards for the second child, etc. uld like to ask you for some information about your child [name of the x-th child. Is [name of the x-th child] your biological, adopted, or foster child, or the child irtner (stepchild)?
Questions 4 Question 44 Variable	4 to 59 will b Now I woo (sd14kxn)] of your pa	be completed for the first child, afterwards for the second child, etc. ald like to ask you for some information about your child [name of the x-th child. Is [name of the x-th child] your biological, adopted, or foster child, or the child artner (stepchild)? Alist 6 Biological child
Questions 4 Question 44 Variable sd15kx	4 to 59 will b Now I woo (sd14kxn)] of your pa	be completed for the first child, afterwards for the second child, etc. ald like to ask you for some information about your child [name of the x-th child. Is [name of the x-th child] your biological, adopted, or foster child, or the child extner (stepchild)? Alist 6 Biological child
Questions 4 Question 44 Variable sd15kx	4 to 59 will b Now I woo (sd14kxn)] of your pa	De completed for the first child, afterwards for the second child, etc. Ald like to ask you for some information about your child [name of the x-th child]. Is [name of the x-th child] your biological, adopted, or foster child, or the child inter (stepchild)? Alist 6 Biological child
Questions 4 Question 44 Variable sd15kx	4 to 59 will b Now I woo (sd14kxn)] of your pa	be completed for the first child, afterwards for the second child, etc. ald like to ask you for some information about your child [name of the x-th child. Is [name of the x-th child] your biological, adopted, or foster child, or the child extner (stepchild)? Alist 6 Biological child
Questions 4 Question 44 Variable sd15kx	4 to 59 will b Now I woo (sd14kxn)] of your pa	De completed for the first child, afterwards for the second child, etc. Ald like to ask you for some information about your child [name of the x-th child]. Is [name of the x-th child] your biological, adopted, or foster child, or the child inter (stepchild)? Alist 6 Biological child
Questions 4 Question 44 Variable sd15kx	4 to 59 will b Now I woo (sd14kxn)] of your pa	De completed for the first child, afterwards for the second child, etc. Ald like to ask you for some information about your child [name of the x-th child]. Is [name of the x-th child] your biological, adopted, or foster child, or the child inter (stepchild)? Alist 6 Biological child

Other parent

Question 45	Who is the biological mother [female respondent ($sex=2$): the biological father] of [name of the x-th child ($sd14kxn$)]?
Variable	[Name of current partner (sd4n)]
sd16kx	[Name of ex-partner 1 (rtr1p1)]
1 /V	
for x=1/X	[Name of ex-partner X (rtr1pX)]
	Another person
	/
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer □ -2
Respondent	s who have an x-th biological child (sd14kxg=1,2 & sd15kx=1)
Question 46	What is the name of this person?
	Name mentioned $\ldots \ldots \square$ 1
Variable	
sd17kx	Don't know □ -1
for x=1/X	No answer □ -2
	s who have an x-th biological child, and who did not indicate the other parent as an (ex-)partner .,2 & $sd15kx=1$ & $sd16kx=97$)
Question 47	Did you have a permanent relationship with [name of the other parent(sd17kx)]?
\	Yes 🗖 1
Variable sd18kx	No □ 2
for x=1/X	Don't know □ -1
101 1-1/1	No answer 🗖 -2

Respondents who have an x-th biological child, and who did not indicate the other parent as an (ex-)partner, but who now mentioned the name of the other parent ($sd14kxg=1,2 \& sd15kx=1 \& sd16kx=97 \& sd17kx\ne-1$ -2)

Dates of birth

Question	When was [name of the x-th child (sd14kx)] born?
Variable sd19kx	Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, only the year."
_	Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.
for x=1/X	Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer." sd19kxd Day:
	sd19kxm Month:
	sd19kxy Year:
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Living in	the same household Does [name of the s-th child (sd14kxn)] currently live with you?
49	
	Int.: Show list 7
Variable sd20kx	Yes, only with me $/$ yes, only with us \dots
for x=1/X	Yes, but not only with me / yes, but not only with us
	No □ 3
	Child is deceased □ 4
	Don't know □ -1
	<i>No answer</i> □ -2
Respondent	who have an x-th child (sd14kxg=1,2)

	Int.: Show list 8
Variable sd21kx for x=1/X	Alone, in a shared dwelling, together with partner
	Don't know□ -1 No answer□ -2
Respondents v	who have an x-th child that currently does not live with them (sd14kxg=1,2 & sd20kx=3)

INFOBOX

Questions 51 to 54 are about episodes of living in the same household with a child who currently does not live together with the respondent. Z stands for the z-th period of living together with child x. For each child it is recorded whether there was a z-th episode of living together (rtr16kxez), and for each episode it is recorded when it started (rtr17kxezb_) and ended (rtr17kxeze_). The wording for the first episode is to some extent different from that for subsequent episodes (see questions 51 and 54).

Question 51	Has [name of the x-th child (sd14kxn)] ever lived with you?								
Variable rtr16kxez	Yes								
for x=1/X & z=1	Don't know								

Respondents who have an x-th child that currently does not live with them (sd14kxg=1,2 & sd20kx=3)

Question 52

Variable rtr17kxezb

for x=1/X & z=1/Z

When did [name of the x-th child (sd14kxn)] start living with you?

Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."

Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.

Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer."

rtr17kxezb Month: ___ Ptr17kxezb y Year: ____

At birth □ 97

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

Respondents who have an x-th child that currently does not live with them but with whom they had a z-th

Question 53

Variable rtr17kxeze

for x=1/X & z=1/Z

When did [name of the x-th child (sd14kxn)] stop living with you?

Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."

Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.

episode of living together (sd14kxg=1,2 & sd20kx=3 & rtr16kxez=1)

Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer."

rtr17kxezem Month:

rtr17kxezey Year: ____

episode of living together(sd14kxg=1,2 & sd20kx=3 & rtr16kxez=1)

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

Respondents who have an x-th child that currently does not live with them but with whom they had a z-th

Question 54	Did [name o	of the x-th child (sd14kxn)] also live with you at other times?						
		Yes 🗖 1						
Variable rtr16kxez		No 🗖 2						
for x=1/X		Don't know □ -1						
& z=2/Z		No answer 🗖 -2						
		x-th child that currently does not live with them but with whom they had a (z-1)-th (sd14kxg=1,2 & sd20kx=3 & rtr16kxe(z-1)=1)						
Question	When did	name of the x-th child (sd14kxn)] pass away?						
55		ondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely						
Variable rtr18kx	as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."							
_	Comment: (Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.						
for $x=1/X$	Comment: I	f only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information						
	was coded t	o "no answer."						
	rtr18kxd	Day:						
	rtr18kxm	Month:						
	rtr18kxy	Year:						
		Don't know □ -1						
		No answer 🗖 -2						
Respondent	s who have an	x-th child that passed away (sd14kxg=1,2 & sd20kx=4)						
Ougation	\^/b	[
Question 56		[name of the x-th child(sd14kxn)] live until his/her death?						
	Int.: Read a	nswers out loud!						
Variable		With me □ 1						
rtr19kx		Not only with me □ 2						
for x=1/X		Somewhere else 🗖 3						
		Don't know □ -1						
		No answer 🗖 -2						
Respondent	s who have an	x-th child that passed away (sd14kxg=1,2 & sd20kx=4)						

Question When did [name of the x-th child (sd14kxn)] start living with you? 57 Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or Variable only the year." rtr20kx Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9. for x=1/XComment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer." rtr20kxm Month: rtr20kxy Year: At birth **□** 97 *Don't know* □ -1 Respondents who have an x-th child that currently lives with them (sd14kxg=1,2 & sd20kx=1|2)Question Where did [name of the x-th child (sd14kxn)] live previously? 58 Int.: Please show list 8 (again)! Variable Alone, in a shared dwelling, together with partner $\dots \square 1$ rtr21kx for x=1/XOther 🗖 5

Respondents who have an x-th child that currently lives with them but not since birth (sd14kxg=1,2 & sd20kx=1,2 & rtr20kx≠97,-1,-2 & ((rtr20kxy>sd19kxy) | ((rtr20kxy=sd19kxy) & rtr20kxm>sd19kxm)))

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

Question	With whom does [name of the x-th child (sd14kxn)] live when he/she is not with you?
59	Int.: Please show list 8 (again)!
Variable sd22kx	Alone, in a shared dwelling, together with partner \ldots 1
	With another parent \ldots 2
for $x=1/X$	With relatives or with a foster family $\ldots $
	In a children's home, an institution, or assisted living
	Other 🗖 5
	Don't know□ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s who have an x-th child that currently doesn't live exclusively with them (sd14kxg=1,2 & sd20kx=2)

Value of Partnership

Question One can have different positive or negative expectations regarding a partnership. 60 How about you? How strongly do you expect... Variable Int.: Show list 9 bce1 bce1i1 to undertake activities with a partner? bce1i2 to obtain support from a partner if you need help or become ill? bce1i3 to experience an increased social status because of your partner? bce1i4 to have financial advantages in a partnership? bce1i5 to obtain affection and a feeling of safety in a partnership?

to obtain the freedom to follow your own interests through a partnership?

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

How strongly do you worry...

bce1i6

Int.: List 9 is already being shown!

bceli/	about experiencing stress in a partnership?							
bce1i8	about a partnership becoming boring or routine?							
bce1i9	about family and friends rejecting or disliking a partner?							
bce1i10	about being constrained by a partner?							
Not at all		1	2	3	4 □	5 _	Very Strongly	
	No clear idea				7 7			
	Don't know No answer				□ -1 □ -2			

Module for Singles

You indicated that you are not in a partnership currently. In the following, I will ask you about your attitudes toward meeting a potential partner.

Question 61	Is there an	yone who is into	ereste	d in yo	u as a	potent	ial par	tner?
		Yes				\Box 1		
Variable sin 1		No				□ 2		
		Don't know				- 1		
		No answer				□ -2		
Respondent	s without a pa	rtner (sd3≠1)						
Question 62	Is there an	yone you are in	tereste	ed in?				
		Yes				\Box 1		
Variable sin2		No				□ 2		
		Don't know				□ -1		
		No answer				□ -2		
Respondent	s without a pa	rtner (sd3≠1)						
Question 63	How do yo to your sit	-	as a si	ngle?	To wh	at exter	nt do t	he following statements apply
Variable sin3_	Int.: Show I	ist 10						
	sin3i1	Being a single, considerate and		-	_			one doesn't constantly need to be
	sin3i2	I would like to	have a	partne	r.			
	Not at all		1	2 _	3 _	4 -	5 	Absolutely
		Don't know				- 1		
		No answer						
Respondent	s without a pa	rtner (sd3≠1)						
	•	. ,						

Question	How satisfied are you with your situation as a single?								
64	Int.: Show list 11								
Variable sat2	Very dissati	sfied	0 1	2 3	4 5	6 7	8 9	10 Very satisfied □	
		Don't know				- 1			
		No answer .				□ -2			
Respondent	s without a pa	rtner (sd3≠1)							
Question 65		read to you a					l a part	ner. To what extent do the	
Variable sin4_	Int.: Show I	list 12							
	sin4i1	l am open to	flirting.						
	sin4i2	l try to openl	y approa	ch peo	ple and	to mak	ke many	different contacts.	
	sin4i3	I am open to	dating p	arties o	or chat	rooms.			
	Not at all		1 	2 _	3 	4 _	5 □	Absolutely	
		Don't know No answer .				□ -1 □ -2			
Respondent	s without a pa	rtner, who wou	ld like to	o have a	apartn	er (sd3≠	±1 & sin:	3i2=-1,-2,3,4,5)	
Question 66	_	ou do if there nt do the follo						as a potential partner? To ation?	
Variable sin5_	Int.: Show I	list 12!							
	sin5i1	I try to find o	ut somet	hing ab	out his	[male re	esponder	its: her] interests and personality.	
	sin5i2	l also try to g	get to kn	ow his	[male r	esponde	ents: her] weaknesses.	
	sin5i3	I try to find o	out if we	are mu	tually o	compati	ble.		
	sin5i4	I try to find o	out as m	uch as	possible	e about	my expe	ectations in regard to a potential	
	Not at all		1 	2 _	3	4 □	5 _	Absolutely	
		Don't know				- 1			
		No answer				□ -2			

Respondents without a partner, who would like to have a partner (sd3≠1 & sin3i2=-1,-2,3,4,5)

Variable sin6 And now to your chances of meeting a partner. To what extent the following statements apply to your situation.

Int.: Still showing list 12!

sin6i1	Somebody like me always finds a partner.						
sin6i2	There are many men [male respondents: women] who would find me attractive as a partner.						
sin6i3	l meet more w	omen t	han me	n [male	e respor	ndents: m	nen than women].
sin6i4	Other women	[male re	esponde	ents: m	en] are	more att	ractive than I am.
sin6i5	Most men [male respondents: women] I know are already in a relationship.						
Not at all		1 	2 □	3 	4 	5 _	Absolutely
	Don't know .				-1		
	No answer				□ -2		

Respondents without a partner, who would like to have a partner (sd3≠1 & sin3i2=-1,-2,3,4,5)

Current Partnership II

Meeting a potential partner

Now I would like to ask you some questions about your current partnership.

Question 68			-	_				erest in [name partner (sd4n)]? ese statements apply to your
Variable pa1_	Int.: Show li	st 13						
	pai1	I tried to find o			as pos	sible ab	out his	[female partner (sd4g=2): her]
	pai2	I also tried to ge	t to kr	ow his	[fema	le partn	er: her]	weaknesses.
	Not at all		1	2 □	3 □	4	5 □	Absolutely
		Don't know				-1		
		No answer				□ -2		
1		partner with who		-	not b	peen to	gether l	onger than one year before the
Question 69 Variable pa2_	relationship when did y Int.: If responsible. only the year Comment: C	(sd5e1bm, sd5e1b cou become acque andent doesn't pro If you don't reme r." Codes for seasons: f only a month or o "no answer." Month: Year: Don't know No answer	y)]. Jainted Sovide n Somber e See qu Only a	d with month a exactly, estion year w	[name and year please no. 9. as pro	partne ar: "Ple try to vided, t	r]? rase try tell me	been together since [start of to indicate the date as precisely at least the season and year, or ble with the missing information
P		(

Question	How did you meet?
70	Int.: Show list 14
Variable -	Through school, training, work 🗖 1
pa3	Hobby, club, sports
	Bar, night club
	Through friends or acquaintances . 1 4
	Through relatives 🗖 5
	-
	Through a personal ad
	Vacation
	Other 🗖 9
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer □ -2
Respondent	s with a partner (sd3=1)
	- ······ ·· · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Partner'	s date of birth
Question	When was [name partner (sd4n)] born? Please tell me the day, month and year.
71	Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely
Variable	as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year."
sdp1_	Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.
	Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer."

sdp1d

sdp1m

sdp1y

Respondents with a partner (sd3=1)

Day:

Year:

Month:

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

Partner's origin

Question 72		country or countries is he [female partner ($sd4g=2$): she] a citizen? Please II applicable countries.
Variable sdp2_	Int.: Multi	ple responses possible! Show list 15
	sdp2i1	Federal Republic of Germany
	sdp2i2	Turkey
	sdp2i3	Russian Federation
	sdp2i4	Poland
	sdp2i5	Italy
	sdp2i6	Serbia
	sdp2i7	Croatia
	sdp2i8	Greece
	sdp2i9	Romania
	sdp2i10	Kazakhstan
	sdp2i11	Bosnia-Herzegovina
	sdp2i12	From another country, namely:(sdp2i12o)
		Not mentioned □ 0
		Mentioned □ 1
		Don't know □ -1
		No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s with a part	ner (sd3=1)
Question 73	_	r partner descend from a family of ethnic German immigrants, meaning an rman family from an eastern European country?
Variable		Yes 🗖 1
sdp3		No □ 2
		Don't know □ -1
		No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s with a part	ner who has German citizenship (sd3=1 & sdp2i1=1)
<u>.</u>	•	

Question 74	Does [name partner (sd4n)] live in Germany?
-	Yes 🗖 1
Variable sdp4	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer □ -2
Respondent	s with a partner who don't cohabit with their partner (sd3=1 & sd7e1≠1)
respondent	with a partitle who don't comable with their partitle (3d0=1 & 3d7c1+1)
Question 75	In what country does he [female partner (sd4g=2): she] live?
	Country:
Variable	
sdp5	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
	s with a partner, who don't cohabit with their partner, and whose partner doesn't live in Germany
(sd3=1 & s	d7e1≠1 & sdp4=2)
Question 76	In what country was he [female partner ($sd4g=2$): she] born? Please use the name by which the country is known today.
Variable	Int.: Show list 16
sdp6	Federal Republic of Germany 🗖 1
	German Democratic Republic 🗖 2
	Turkey 🗖 3
	Russian Federation 🗖 4
	Poland 🗖 5
	Serbia 🗖 7
	Croatia 🗖 8
	Greece □ 9
	Romania □ 10
	Kazakhstan □ 11
	Bosnia-Herzegovina
	In another country, namely:(sdp6o) 🗖 13
	22,,
	Don't know 🗖 -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s with a partner (sd3=1)

Institutionalization of partnership

Question 77	Has [name partner (sd4n)] already introduced you to his [female partner (sd4g=2): her] parents and/or have you already introduced [name partner] to your parents?
Variable	Yes 🗖 1
pa4	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
	s with a partner, who are not married to their partner and don't cohabit (sd $3=1$ & (sd $10\neq2$ (sd $10=2$ & sd $7e1\neq1$)
Question 78	Have you and [name partner (sd4n)] already told each other that you love one another?
	Yes □ 1
Variable pa5	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Dospondont	s with a partner, who are not married to their partner and don't cohabit (sd3=1 & (sd10 \neq 2 (sd10=2
•	& sd/e1≠1)
& sd11≠1)) Question 79	Do you keep things in [name partner (sd4n)]'s dwelling and/or does [Name of partner] keep things in your dwelling (e.g., cosmetics, clothes)?
& sd11≠1)) Question	Do you keep things in [name partner (sd4n)]'s dwelling and/or does [Name of partner] keep
& sd11≠1)) Question 79	Do you keep things in [name partner (sd4n)]'s dwelling and/or does [Name of partner] keep things in your dwelling (e.g., cosmetics, clothes)?
& sd11≠1)) Question 79 Variable	Do you keep things in [name partner (sd4n)]'s dwelling and/or does [Name of partner] keep things in your dwelling (e.g., cosmetics, clothes)? Yes

Question 80	Since the start of your relationship with [name of partner (sd4n)], have you ever stayed overnight together at your or at his [female partner (sd4g=2): her] dwelling?
Variable	Yes 🗖 1
pa7	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	<i>No answer</i>
	s with a partner, who are not married to their partner and don't cohabit (sd $3=1$ & (sd $10\neq2$ (sd $10=2$ & sd $7e1\neq1$)
Question	How often did this occur last month?
81	Int.: This is about the total number of nights that both spent together. Show list 17
Variable pa8	Never 🗖 1
<u>'</u>	Rarely or irregularly (not every week) 🗖 2
	About 1 night per week 🗖 3
	2-3 nights per week
	4-5 nights per week
	(Almost) every night 🗖 6
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer
a night toge	s with a partner, who are not married to their partner and don't cohabit, but who have already spent ether (sd3=1 & (sd10≠2 (sd10=2 & sd11≠1)) & sd7e1≠1 & pa7=1)
Question 82	Do you intend to move in with [name partner (sd4n)] or to establish a common household within the next 12 months?
Variable pa9	Int.: Show list 18
Pas	Yes, definitely 🗖 1
	Yes, perhaps 🗖 2
	No, probably not 🗖 3
	No, definitely not 🗖 4
	We haven't discussed that yet □ 5
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2

Respondents of legal age with a partner, who are not married to their partner, and who don't cohabit (sd3=1 & (sd10 \neq 2 | (sd10=2 & sd11 \neq 1)) & sd7e1 \neq 1 & year of interview-doby>17)

	No answer				□ -2		
	Don't know .				- 1		
Not at all		1	2 _	3 _	4 □	5 _	Absolutely
pa 10 i 3	I am having di	fficultie	s decid	ing.			
pa 10 i 2	l am undecide	d.					
pa 1011	I have mixed t	eelings.					

Respondents of legal age with a partner, who are not married to their partner, don't cohabit, and are not sure whether they want to move in with their partner. ($sd3=1 \& (sd10\neq2 \mid (sd10=2 \& sd11\neq1)) \& sd7e1\neq1 \& year of interview-doby>17 \& pa9=2|3)$

Question 84	Are you and [name partner (sd4n)] planning to get married within the next 12 months?
04	Int.: Show list 20
Variable pa 11	Yes, definitely 🗖 1
I ⁻	Yes, perhaps 🗖 2
	No, probably not 🗖 3
	No, definitely not 🗖 4
	We haven't discussed that yet \dots \square 5
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2

Respondents of legal age who have a partner, and are married to a previous partner or are not married at all. Programming error in filter: question posed when: $(sd3=1 \& (pa10i1\neq3 | (rtr9=-3 \& pa9=1)) | (year of interview-doby>17 \& sd7e1=1 \& (sd11=2,-1,-2 | sd10=1,3,4,-1,-2)) | pa9=4,5,-1,-2)$

Question 85 I will now read you a few statements. Please let me know to what extent these statements apply to your situation. Variable pa12_ pa12i1 I have mixed feelings. pa12i2 I am undecided.

Respondents of legal age who have a partner, who are not married to their partner, and who are not sure whether or not they want to marry their partner (sd3=1 & (sd10 \neq 2 | (sd10=2 & sd11 \neq 1)) & year of interview-doby>17 & pa11=2|3)

Question 86	Have you and [name partner (sd4n)] seriously considered having children together?
	Yes 🗖 1
Variable pa 13	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer □ -2

Respondents of legal age who have a partner, and are married to a previous partner or are not married at all, and don't have joint children yet. Programming error in filter: question posed when: $(sd3=1 \& (pa10i1\neq 3 | rtr9=-3 \& pa9=1) | Interviewjahr-doby>17 \& sd7e1=1 \& (sd11=2,-1,-2 | sd10=1,3,4,-1,-2)) | pa9=4,5,-1,-2 & (sd15kx\neq 1 | sd16kx\neq 1 for all x)$

Partner's education

Question I would now like to ask you for some information about your partner. What is the 87 highest level of school education [name partner (sd4n)] attained? Int.: Show list 22 Variable sdp7 Pupil, currently attending a school of continuing education, advanced vo-Secondary general school leaving certificate (Hauptschule, Volksschule) Intermediate school leaving certificate (Realschule, Mittlere Reife) 🗖 5 School leaving certificate from lower secondary school (Polytechnische School leaving certificate from medium-level secondary school (Polytechnische Oberschule 10th grade) 🗖 7 Entrance qualification for universities of applied sciences (also Fachoberschule) 🗖 8 General or subject-specific university entrance qualification (Abitur, Gym-*Don't know* □ -1 Respondents with a partner (sd3=1) Question Did [name partner (sd4n)] complete some kind of vocational training or earn a university 88 degree? Variable Yes 🗖 1 sdp8 No 🗖 2 *Don't know* □ -1

Respondents with a partner who doesn't attend school ($sd3=1 \& sdp7 \neq 1,2$)

Variable sdp9

With reference to this list, what certificate(s) or degree(s) has your partner attained?

Int.: Show list 23 Multiple responses allowed!

sdp9i1	Apprenticeship (GDR: certified skilled worker)
sdp9i2	Vocational school (general, trade, health-care related)
sdp9i3	Advanced vocational school (e.g., certified master craftsman, certified technician)
sdp9i4	Civil service apprenticeship
sdp9i5	University of applied sciences / University of cooperative education (also "Berufsakademie") (previously: engineering school, teacher training; GDR: engineering and higher vocational school certificate)
sdp9i6	University degree without doctorate
sdp9i7	Doctorate
	Not mentioned □ 0 Mentioned □ 1
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer □ -2

Respondents with a partner who doesn't attend school and who has completed occupational/vocational training or university degree ($sd3=1 \& sdp7\neq1,2 \& sdp8=1$)

Partner's occupation

Question 90

Variable sdp10_

Which descriptions fit [name partner (sd4n)]'s current general employment situation?

Int.: Show list 24 Multiple responses allowed!

sdp10i1	Full-time employment					
sdp10i2	Self-employment					
sdp10i3	Part-time employment (also multiple part-time jobs)					
sdp10i4	Internships, traineeship, including unpaid work					
sdp10i5	Marginal part-time employment, mini-job, "Ein-Euro-Job" ("one-euro job" while receiving unemployment benefits)					
sdp10i6	Occasional or irregular employment					
sdp10i7	Vocational training / apprenticeship					
sdp10i8	Maternity or paternity leave or other leave of absence for childcare					
sdp10i9	Student (higher education)					
sdp10i10	Military service, alternative civilian service, voluntary social service year					
sdp10i11	Unemployed, seeking employment					
sdp10i12	Housewife / Househusband					
sdp10i13	Other type of employment (namely:(sdp10i13o))					
sdp10i14	Other type of non-employment					
sdp10i15	Early retirement, retirement, occupational disability					
	Not mentioned □ 0					
	Mentioned □ 1					
	Don't know □ -1					
	No answer 🗖 -2					

Respondents with a partner who doesn't attend school (sd3=1 & sdp7≠1,2)

Variable sdp11

What is [name of partner (sd4n)]'s current occupational status?

Int.: Show list 25 Enter respective code!

Self-employed (also: unpaid family workers) Self-employed farmers with no employees □ 10 Self-employed farmers with 1 - 9 employees \dots 11 Self-employed farmers with 10 and more employees □ 12 Self-employed academic professionals / "freie Berufe" with no employees □ 13 Self-employed academic professionals / "freie Berufe" with 1 - 9 employees 14 Self-employed academic professionals / "freie Berufe" with 10 or more Other self-employed with no employees 20 Unpaid family workers 🗖 30 Civil servants / public administration (incl. judges and career soldiers) Middle level (from "Assistent" up to and including "Hauptsekretär / Upper level (from "Inspektor" up to and including "Oberamtmann / Ober-Higher level (from "Regierungsrat" upward) □ 43 White-collar workers Industry and works foremen in a salaried position 50 Employees with simple duties (e.g., salesperson, clerk, stenographer) ... \Box 51 Employees with qualified duties (e.g., executive officer, accountant, tech-Employees with highly qualified duties or managerial functions (e.g., scientist, attorney, head of department) 🗖 53 Employees with extensive executive duties (e.g., manager, managing director, executive of a large firm or corporation) 🗖 54 Blue-collar workers (also in farming) Apprentices / Trainees and interns Apprentices/ trainees in trade, commerce, or public administration □ 70 Apprentices/ trainees in home economics or agriculture □ 72 *Don't know* □ -1

Question 92	On average, how many hours does [name of partner (sd4n)] work per week including overtime?
Variable sdp12	hours per week
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s with a partner who doesn't attend school and is employed (sd3=1 & sdp7≠1,2 & (sdp10i1=1

Respondents with a partner who doesn't attend school and is employed ($sd3=1 \& sdp7\neq1,2 \& (sdp10i1=1 sdp10i2=1 | sdp10i3=1 | sdp10i4=1 | sdp10i5=1 | sdp10i6=1 | sdp10i7=1 | sdp10i8=1 | sdp10i13=1))$

Division of labor in the partnership

Question 93

Variable pa 14 I would now like to ask you about how you and your partner organize your daily lives. To what extent do you and [name partner (sd4n)] share duties in the following domains? If you have a housemaid, nanny, or similar household help, then refer in your answers only to the portion of the work done by you and/or your partner.

Int.: Show list 26

pa 14 i 1	Housework (washing, cooking, clean	ing)
pa 14 i 2	Shopping	
pa 14 i 3	Home and auto repairs	
pa 14 i 4	Financial and administrative matters	5
pa 14 i 5	Taking care of the children	
	(Almost) completely, my partner	1
	For the most part, my partner	1 2
	Split about 50/50	□ 3
	For the most part, me	1 4
	(Almost) completely, me	5
	Another person	1 6
	Doesn't apply to our situation	7
	Don't know	-1
	No answer	- 2

Respondents with a partner who cohabit with their partner (sd3=1 & sd7e1=1) at pa14i5 an additional restriction: only those respondents with at least one child in household (sd20kx=1,2 for at least one x)

| County | C

Consent to partner survey

	•								
Question 95	We would also like to include your partner in our survey and ask him [female partner (sd4g=2): her] to fill out a questionnaire as well. The questions will be similar to those in this interview. For his/her participation he/she will receive a ticket for the ARD TV								
Variable	lottery.								
cps1	Do you consent to your partner's participation in our survey?								
	Int.: In case of refusal: Participation of your partner is very important in order to obtain reliable and meaningful results. Certainly, all regulations regarding data privacy also apply for the survey of your partner, and we guarantee our strict compliance with these regulations.								
	Comment: This guideline was just displayed if the answer 'no' was already chosen. Afterwards the question was displayed again. If 'no' was chosen again, the interview continued with the next question.								
	Yes □ 1								
	No 🗖 2								
	Don't know □ -1								
	No answer 🗖 -2								
Respondent	s with a partner (sd3=1)								

Question 96		n to the Ge f the questic					-		Turkish
Variable		German .			1				
cps2									
		· ·							
		Russian			1 4				
		Don't kno	w		□ -1				
		No answer	•		□ -2				
Respondent	s with a partr	ner who have	agreed to th	e partner in	terview (s	sd3=1 &	cps1=1)		
Question 97	_	/e me your and your par	-		ondents	who don	't cohabit	with thei	r partner
Variable cps3	ticket by m		·				•		
	•	nt doesn't sa	="						
		The fields "fi	rst name" an	d "last name	e"had to	be filled	in so as to	continue	on to the
	next questi If the addre	on ss of the part	ner was not f	illed in. it wa	s not nec	essarv to	mark "same	e address a	is respon-
	dent" or "d	idn't get addı ıniously mark	ess" to conti	nue with nex	kt questic	on. If the	interviewer	filled in a	n address
	cps3i1	First Name	e:						
	·				-				
	cps3i2	Last Name	: :		-				
	cps3i3	Address	(Street,	House	no.,	Zip	Code,	City):	
		Note: the	following cat	tagarias ara	just for th	no 3rd ita	m (addrass)	
									- 1
Address provided									
		Same addi	cos as respon						_
		Didn't get	the address						1 1 /
		Didn't get	the address						□ 7
	s with a parto Bi2 are not in	ner who have							
	•	ner who have							
	Bi2 are not in	ner who have	agreed to th	ne partner in	terview (sd3=1 &	cps1=1) (Comment:	Variables

Respondents with a partner, who have agreed to partner interview, and who find a German, an English, a Russian, or a Turkish questionnaire suitable (sd3=1 & cps1=1 & cps2>1)

Question 98	Is [name partner (sd4n)] present at the moment, and can I give the [female partner (sd4g=2): her] right now?
Variable cps4	Yes 🗖 1
cps4	No 🗖 2

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

Respondents with a partner, who have agreed to partner interview, and who find a German questionnaire suitable (sd3=1 & cps1=1 & cps2=1)

Text 2

cps

Let me set you up to start the next part of the interview. For the following topics you can enter your answers yourself. After that, I will give the questionnaire to your partner. Should your partner finish filling out the questionnaire by the end of our interview, I can collect the questionnaire right away.

questionnaire to him

Int.: Label partner questionaire with necessary information:

Now please label the partner questionnaire. For that purpose please enter the following numbers on the front page of the questionnaire:

Wave: ...

List number: ... Serial number: ... Household number: ...

Comment: In order to continue, the interviewer has to mark that the partner questionnaire was labeled correctly.

Respondents with a partner, who have agreed to partner interview, and who find a German questionnaire suitable, and whose partner is present at the moment (sd3=1 & cps1=1 & cps2=1 & cps4=1)

Indicators of partnership quality (CASI)

For the following topics we would like you to answer the questions by yourself. I will now give you the computer so you can answer the following questions.

I will show you how to enter your answers and am available in case you have any questions.

Here you see a sample question.

If you are ready to begin with this part, please click 'YES.'

If you have questions, please feel free to ask. Are you ready?

To continue with the next question, click 'Go to next question.'

Question 99	When yo	our partner is stressed out, how often do you do the following things?					
Variable	pa 16 i 1	l let [name partner (sd4n)] know that I understand him [female partner: her].					
pa 16	pa 16 i 2	I listen to [name partner] and give him [female partner: her] the chance to express himself [female partner:herself].					
	pa 16 i 3	I support [Name of partner] in concrete ways when he [female partner: she] has a problem.					
	When yo	u are stressed out, how often does your partner do the following things?					
	pa 16 i 4	[Name partner] lets me know that he [female partner: she] understands me.					
	pa16i5 [Name partner] listens to me and gives me the chance to express mys						
	pa 16 i 6	[Name partner] supports me in concrete ways when I have a problem.					
		Never					
		Seldom □ 2					
		Sometimes					
		Often 🗖 4					
		Always 🗖 5					
		Don't know □ -1					
		I don't want to answer that \square -2					
Respondent	s with a par	tner (sd3=1)					
Variable pa 16_	pa 16 i 2 pa 16 i 3 When you pa 16 i 4 pa 16 i 5 pa 16 i 6	listen to [name partner] and give him [female partner: her] the chance to express himself [female partner:herself]. support [Name of partner] in concrete ways when he [female partner: she] has a problem. uare stressed out, how often does your partner do the following things? [Name partner] lets me know that he [female partner: she] understands me. [Name partner] listens to me and gives me the chance to express myself. [Name partner] supports me in concrete ways when I have a problem. Never					

Question 100	How often do the following things happen in your partnership?							
Variable	pa 17 i 1	How often do you tell [name partner (sd4n)] what you're thinking?						
pa 17	pa 17 i 2	How often does [name partner] express recognition for what you've done?						
	pa 17i3	How often does [name partner] make you do things his [female partner (sd4g=2): her] way?						
	pa 17 i 4	How often are you and [name partner] annoyed or angry with each other?						
	pa 17 i 5	How often does [name partner] show that he [female partner: she] appreciates you?						
	pa 17 i 6	How often do you and [name partner] disagree and quarrel?						
	pa 17 i 7	How often does [name partner] get his [female partner: her] way when you can't agree on something?						
	pa 17 i 8	How often do you share your secrets and private feelings with [name partner]?						
		Never □ 1						
		Seldom □ 2						
		Sometimes 🗖 3						
		Often 🗖 4						
		Always □ 5						
		Don't know □ -1						
		l don't want to answer that □ -2						
Respondent	s with a part	ner (sd3=1)						

When you think about your partnership, to what extent do the following statements apply to your situation?

Variable pa 18

pa 18i1	[Name partner ($sd4n$)] finds it quite all right if I stand up for my own interests in our partnership.							
pa 18 i 2	Sometimes I'm afraid that [name partner] would rather spend time with others than with me.							
pa 18 i 3	When we have a problem, [name partner] only thinks about his [female partne $(sd4g=2)$: her] own needs.							
pa 18 i 4	[Name partner] clings to me so much that I feel like I'm suffocating.							
pa 18 i 5	I can put into practice what I want to pursue in my partnership.							
pa 18i6	I can settle my personal matters by myself without causing conflicts with [name partner].							
pa 18 i 7	I have the feeling that I like [name partner] more than he [female partner: she] likes me.							
pa 18 i 8	If I address a problem, [name partner] just gets annoyed and angry.							
pa 18 i 9	I can meet the needs of my partner very well.							
pa 18 i 10	Sometimes I'm not sure if [name partner] enjoys being with me as much as I enjoy being with him [female partner: her].							
pa 18 i 11	In our partnership I can usually do what I want.							
pa 18 i 12	I'm often afraid [name partner] will think I'm silly or stupid if I make a mistake.							
pa 18 i 13	If I wanted to change something in our partnership, I know that [name partner] would not take my concerns seriously.							
pa 18 i 14	[Name partner] clings to me so tightly that I can't do what I want.							
pa 18 i 15	When I disappointed or annoyed [name partner], I am afraid that he [female partner: she] won't like me anymore.							
pa 18 i 16	In our partnership I can follow my own interests without [name partner] getting upset.							
pa 18 i 17	If I set goals in my partnership I can reach them.							
pa 18 i 18	[Name partner] can fulfill my needs very well.							
Not at all	1 2 3 4 5 Absolutely							
	Don't know □ -1 I don't want to answer that □ -2							

Respondents with a partner (sd3=1)

Question Overall, how satisfied are you with your relationship?
102
Variable
Don't know □ -1
l don't want to answer that □ -2
Respondents with a partner (sd3=1)
Question What do you think: how satisfied is [name partner (sd4n)] with your relationship?
103
Variable
Don't know □ -1
I don't want to answer that \square -2
Respondents with a partner (sd3=1)
Question How do you see your partnership? To what extent do the following statements apply t you?
Variable
pa19_ pa19i1 I would like for our partnership to last for a long time.
pa19i2 Often, I leave everything else aside in order to support [name partner (sd4n)].
pa 19 i3 If I give up something or give in to [name partner], I expect him [female partn $(sd4g=2)$: her] to show appreciation.
pa19i4 Usually I am willing to sacrifice my own desires for [name partner]'s desires.
pa19i5 In case of serious problems with [name partner], I can imagine separating.
pa19i6 If our partnership no longer makes us happy, then separation would be the only wo
pa19i7 When I do [name partner] a favor, I expect something in return.
pa19i8 I'm counting on a long-term future together with [name partner].
Not at all Absolutely
Don't know
Respondents with a partner (sd3=1)

Question 105	In a partnership there are occasional difficulties and problems that can be more or lesserious for those concerned. To what extent do you agree with the following statements?							
Variable pa20_								
<u> </u>	pa20i1	Problems wit relationship p			scriptic	on drug	s, or ot	her drugs would be a serious
	pa20i2	Being unfaith	ful would	d be a	serious	relation	ship prob	olem for me.
	pa20i3	Physical viole	nce wou	ld be a	serious	relatio	nship pro	blem for me.
	Not at all		1	2 _	3 _	4 □	5 _	Absolutely
		Don't know .				-1		
		I don't want t	o answe	r that.		□ -2		
Respondent	ts with a partr	ner (sd3=1)						
Question 106	How often	do you and [n	iame pa	rtner((sd4n)	disag	ree in th	e following areas?
Variable	pa21i1	Spending leist	ıre time					
pa21	pa21i2	The division of chores between you and your partner (e.g., housework, child care)						
	pa21i3	Financial mat	ters					
	pa21i4	Your involvem	nent, or	that of	your p	artner,	n career,	education, school
	pa21i5	The question	of how y	you rela	ate with	each d	other (jea	lousy, fairness, respect)
	pa21i6	Questions cor	cerning	parenti	ing			
	Almost nev	er or never	1	2	3	4	5	Very often

Respondents with a partner who are members of cohort 2 or 3 (sd3=1 & doby \leq 1990) pa21i6 additional restriction: Only respondents with living children (sd20kx=1,2,3 for at least one x)

Variable pa22 xiy What happens when you have a disagreement with [name of partner (sd4n)]? Please indicate how often each of you engaged in the following behaviors. When answering, please refer to the past six months.

How often did [name partner (sd4n)] engage in any of these behaviors?

pa22pi1	Insult or verbally abuse you
pa22pi2	Remain silent
pa22pi3	Yell at you
pa22pi4	Listen to and ask questions of you in order to understand better
pa22pi5	Refuse to talk about the subject
pa22pi6	Immediately feel insulted
pa22pi7	Try to shift blame or guilt
pa22pi8	Endeavor to clarify his or her own position to you

And how often did you engage in any of these behaviors?

pa22ri1	Insult or verbally abuse your partner							
pa22ri2	Remain silent							
pa22ri3	Yell at your partner							
pa22ri4	Listen to and ask questions of your partner in order to understand better							
pa22ri5	Refuse to talk about the subject							
pa22ri6	Immediately feel insulted							
pa22ri7	Try to shift blame or guilt							
pa22ri8	Endeavor to clarify your own position to your partner							
Almost never	er or never							
	Don't know			[J -1			
	l don't want to answer that □ -2							

Respondents with a partner (sd3=1)

Question 108	In your relationship, did anyone have problems with alcohol, medication, or other drugs during the last year?
Variable	Yes, I did □ 1
pa23	Yes, my partner did 🗖 2
	Yes, both my partner and I did 🗖 3
	No 🗖 4
	Don't know 🗖 -1
	I don't want to answer that
Respondent	s with a partner (sd3=1)
Question 109	Did you or your partner have an extra-marital affair during the past year?
	Yes, I did 🗖 1
Variable	Yes, my partner did
pa24	Yes, both my partner and I did \ldots 3
	No 🗖 4
	Don't know 🗖 -1
	I don't want to answer that
Respondent	s with a partner (sd $3=1$)
Question 110	In the past year, have there been any arguments between you and your partner during which either of you used physical force?
Variable	Yes, due to me $\ \square\ 1$
pa25	Yes, due to my partner
	Yes, due to my partner and me equally \ldots \Box 3
	No 🗖 4
	Don't know 🗖 -1
	I don't want to answer that
Respondent	s with a partner (sd $3=1$)

Question 111	Did you think that your partnership (or marriage) was in trouble during the past year?
	Yes 🗖 1
Variable pa26	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	I don't want to answer that \square -2
Respondent	s who have a partner who are members of cohorts 2 or 3 (sd3=1 & doby ≤1990)
Question 112	Did you seriously consider a separation or a divorce during the past year?
	Yes □ 1
Variable pa27	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	I don't want to answer that \square -2
Respondent	s who have a partner who are members of cohorts 2 or 3 (sd3=1 & doby ≤1990)
Question 113	Did you or [Name of partner (sd4n)] seriously propose a separation or divorce during the past year?
Variable	Yes □ 1
pa28	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	l don't want to answer that □ -2
Respondent	s who have a partner who are members of cohorts 2 or 3 (sd3=1 & doby ≤1990)

Sexuality and Contraception (CASI)

For the following topics we would like you to answer the questions by yourself. I will now hand the computer to you so you can answer the following questions.

I will show you how to enter your answers and am available if you have any questions.

Here you see a sample question.

If you are ready to begin with this part, please click 'YES.'

If you have questions, please feel free to ask. Are you ready?

To continue with the next question click "next".

The following questions are about intimacy and sexuality.

Sexuality

Question 114		oncerns your first-time experiences. Which of the following sexual experiences xperienced, and how old were you when you experienced them?
	nave you e	Apericace, and new old were year union year experienced them.
Variable	sex1i1	The first kiss.
sex1		
	sex1i2	The first petting.
	sex1i3	The first intercourse.
		Age
		Have no experience up to now □ 97
		Don't know 🗖 -1
		I don't want to answer that □ -2
Repondents	from cohort 1	. (doby ≥1990 & doby ≤1994)
Question 115	Assumimg for a femal	you would be looking for a partner, would you be you looking for a male or e partner?
Variable		Male 🗖 1
sex2		Female 🗖 2
		No clear preference □ 3
		Don't know 🗖 -1
		I don't want to answer that \square -2
Respondent	s without a pa	rtner (sd3≠1)

Pregnancy

Question	Are you expecting a child?
116	Yes □ 1
 Variable	No □ 2
sex3	NO 🗗 Z
	Don't know □ -1
	I don't want to answer that \Box -2
I	condents from cohorts 2 or 3, or from cohort 1 and who have already had sex (sex=2) & (doby<1990 90 & sex1i3 \neq 97,-1,-2))
Question 117	Is your partner expecting a child?
	Yes 🗖 1
Variable sex4	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	I don't want to answer that \square -2
	eption
Question 118	Did you [respondents with a partner (sd3=1): or (name partner (sd4n))] use some form of contraception in the past three months?
 Variable	Yes 🗖 1
sex5	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	I don't want to answer that \square -2
(i) female a (ii) male an	is from cohorts 2 or 3, or from cohort 1 who have already had sex and who are nd not pregnant and also don't have a female partner who is expecting a child, or d don't have a female partner who is expecting a child $0 \mid (doby \ge 1990 \& sex1i3 \ne 97,-1,-2)) \& (sex3 \ne 1 \& sex4 \ne 1)$

Question 119	primarily?		<u>-</u>	nacires	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	arener ((Suo 1).	or (name partner (sd4n))] use
Variable		•						
sex6_	sex6i1	Birth contro	ol pill, min	i-pill				
	sex6i2	Condom	·	·				
	sex6i3	Hormone pr	eparations	5				
	sex6i4	Intrauterine	device (II	JD)				
	sex6i5	Diaphragm,	foam, su	pposito	ry, gel			
	sex6i6	Natural birt	h control	(standa	ard day:	s metho	od, rhythn	n method)
	sex6i7	Hysterecton	ny (female	sterili	zation)			
	sex6i8	Vasectomy	(male ster	ilizatio	n)			
	sex6i9	Withdrawal	method,	coitus i	interrup	tus		
	sex6i10	"The morning	ng after p	ill"				
	sex6i11 Something else							
		Not mention	ned			□ 0		
		Mentioned				□ 1		
		Don't know				- 1		
		l don't wan	t to answe	er that.		□ -2		
	•	cs who use cont (sd3≠1 & sex≠s		•			ditions as	in question 120 (sex5))
Question 120						artner	(sd3=1):	or [name partner (sd4n)]] use
Variable sex7	Very incon	sistently	1 	2	3 _	4 □	5 _	Very consistently
		Don't know				-1		
		I don't wan						

Satisfaction with sex life

Question	All in all, how satisfied are you with your sex life?
121	Very dissatisfied 0 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 Very satisfied
Variable	
sat5	Don't know □ -1
	I don't want to answer that \square -2
Infertility	/
Question 122	Some people are not able to procreate naturally. As far as you know, is it physically possible for you to procreate by natural means?
Variable	Definitely yes 🗖 1
frt1	Probably yes 🗖 2
	Probably not 🗖 3
	Definitely not 🗖 4
	Don't know □ -1
	I don't want to answer that \square -2
(i) female a	is from cohorts 2 or 3 who are and not pregnant and also don't have a female partner who is expecting a child, or don't have a female partner who is expecting a child $0 \& sex3 \neq 1 \& sex4 \neq 1$
Question 123	As far as you know, would your partner be able to procreate by natural means?
 Variable	Definitely yes
frt2	Probably yes 🗖 2
	Probably not□3 Definitely not□4
	Definitely not 🖸 4
	Don't know □ -1
	l don't want to answer that □ -2
(i) female a	s from cohorts 2 or 3 who have a partner and who are nd not pregnant and also don't have a female partner who is expecting a child, or d don't have a female partner who is expecting a child

Procreation during the past year

Question 124	Have you	pondents ($sex=1$)]: u [respondents with a male partner ($sd3=1$ and $sd4g=1$): or your partner] tried to sire within the past twelve months?
Variable frt3	 [Female r	espondents with a partner(sex=2) & sd3=1]:
	Have you	I [respondents with a male partner: and your partner, respondents with a female partner or your partner] tried to become pregnant within the past twelve months?
		espondents without a partner (sex=2) & sd3≠1]: u tried to become pregnant within the past twelve months?
		Yes 🗖 1
		No □ 2
		Don't know □ -1
		I don't want to answer that \square -2
` '	d don't hav	nant and also don't have a female partner who is expecting a child, or e a female partner who is expecting a child $\&$ sex4 \neq 1)
Question 125 Variable	expecting	or your partner use any of the following methods to induce a [respondents a child ($sex5i1=1$ or $sex5i2=1$): this] pregnancy within the past twelve months? Indicate all methods used.
frt4_	 frt4i1	Medication
	frt4i2	Methods to determine the ovulation date
	frt4i3	In-Vitro-Fertilization (IVF) or Micro-Fertilization (ICSI)
	frt4i4	Surgery
	frt4i5	Intrauterine Insemination
	frt4i6	Other treatment
	frt4i7	None of these
		Not mentioned □ 0
		Mentioned □ 1
		Don't know □ -1
		I don't want to answer that \square -2
` '	not expectii female and	ng a child, are infertile, and have tried to conceive a child, or pregnant, or

(doby<1990 & ((frt3=1 & (frt1=3,4,-2 | frt2=3,4,-2)) | (sex3=1 | sex4=1)))

[End of CASI-Section:] From here on, the interviewer will continue the interview. Please give the computer back to the interviewer. Thank you!

Fertility

The following questions are about your attitudes and plans regarding children.

Fertility plans I

Question 126 Variable frt5	Assuming ideal circumstances: How many children would you like to have altogether? Int.: This question is about the total number of children, including those children the respondent already has. Children
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Question 127	When you think realistically about having [respondents with at least one child $(sd15kx=1,2 \text{ for at least one } x):additional]$ children, how many [respondents with at least one child: more] children do you think you will have?
Variable frt6	Int.: Show list 28 Here we mean children in addition to those the respondent already has or is expecting due to a current pregnancy.
	No (additional) children 🗖 7
	One (additional) child $\hspace{1cm} \square \hspace{1cm} 1$
	Two (additional) children \square 2
	Three (additional) children \square 3
	Four or more (additional) children 🗖 4
	l'm not sure 🗖 5
	I haven't thought about that $$
	No answer □ -2

Expectations about life with children

Question 128 Variable bce2_	Living with children can have both pleasant and unpleasant aspects. I will now show you a list with some expectations that you may or may not associate with children. Please indicate how strongly you expect or worry the following things will occur as a result of having children. How strongly do you expect					
	Int.: Show	list 29 The following five items will be displayed in random order.				
	bce2i1	that with children you will stay young longer?				
	bce2i2	to have an especially close emotional relationship with your children?				
	bce2i3	that your standing in your social network will increase because of your children?				
	bce2i4	that your adult children will be there for you when you are in need?				
	bce2i5	2i5 that you will get new ideas from your adult children?				
	Let's now talk about the unpleasant aspects. How strongly do you worry					
	Int.: Still sh	nowing list 29! The following five items will be displayed in random order.				
	bce2i6	that you will be able to afford less with children?				
	bce2i7 that children will put you under nervous strain?					
	bce2i8	e2i8 that with children you will not accomplish your professional goals?				
	bce2i9	2i9 that with children you will stand out in a negative way in public?				
	bce2i10 that children will limit your personal freedom?					
	Not at all	1 2 3 4 5 Very strongly				
		No clear idea 🗖 7				

Fertility plans II

Question 129 Variable	Female respondents ($sex=2$): Do you intend to become a mother in the next two years? [Respondents with child(ren) ($sd15kx=1,2$ with at least one x): to become a mother again?]
frt7	[Male respondents ($sex=1$):] Do you intend to become a father within the next two years? [Respondents with child(ren) (): to become a father again?]
	Int.: Show list 30
	Yes, definitely 🗖 1
	Yes, perhaps \square 2
	No, probably not \square 3
	No, definitely not \square 4
	I haven't thought about that yet \ldots 7
	Don't know □ -1
	<i>No answer</i> □ -2
partner, who	
Question 130	Do you have any plans to adopt a child or to become a foster parent within the next two years?
Variable	Int.: Show list 30.
frt8	Yes, definitely 🗖 1
	Yes, perhaps 🗖 2
	No, probably not \square 3
	No, definitely not 🗖 4
	I haven't thought about that yet
	Don't know □ -1
	<i>No answer</i> □ -2
considering	s from cohorts 2 or 3 who are not pregnant or whose female partner is not pregnant, and who are having a(nother) child. 2 & $sex3 \neq 1$ & $sex4 \neq 1$ & frt6 $\neq 6$, 7, -2)

Variable frt9 When you think realistically about having [respondents with at least one child (sd15kx=1,2 for at least one x): additional] children, how old do you think you will be when you have your first [respondents with child(ren): your next] child?

At the age of $_$ $_$	
I haven't thought about that	- 97
Don't know	-1
No answer	□ -2

Respondents from cohort 1 or respondents from the other cohorts who are not infertile and don't have an infertile partner, who are not pregnant respictively whose partner is not pregnant and who are considering having a(nother) child

(doby≥1990 | doby<1990) & (((sd3=1 & frt1=1,2,-1 & frt2=1,2,-1) | (sd3≠1 & frt1=1,2,-1)) & sex3≠1 & sex4≠1 & frt6 ≠6, 7, -2)

Influences from the social context

Question

132

Variable frt 10 [Respondents with a partner (sd3=1):]

Besides your partner and yourself, others may have an opinion about whether or not you should have a child [respondents with child(ren) (sum(sd20kx=1,2)>0): ... another child]. Please indicate how strongly you agree with the following statements.

[Respondents without a partner (sd3 \neq 1):]

Other people may have an opinion about whether or not you should have a child [respondents with child(ren): ... another child].

Please indicate how strongly you agree with the following statements.

Int.: Show list 31

frt10i1 Most of my friends think that I should have a [respondents with child(ren): another] child.

frt10i2 My parents think that I should have a [respondents with child(ren): another] child.

Respondents from cohorts 2 or 3 who are not infertile and don't have an infertile partner and who are not pregnant, respectively whose female partner is not pregnant

 $(doby<1990 \& ((sd3=1 \& frt1=1, 2, -1 \& frt2=1, 2, -1) | (sd3\neq1 \& frt1=1, 2, -1)) \& sex3\neq1 \& sex4\neq1)$

Prerequisites for a(nother) child

Question 133

Variable frt11_

The decision for parenthood is often tied to certain preconditions. Please indicate how completely the following conditions would need to be met in order for you to have a child [respondents with child(ren) (sum(sd20kx=1,2)>0): ... an additional child]

Int.: Show I		
"Should"	"ls"	
frt11v1i1	frt11v2i1	I have to be able to afford to be a parent [respondents with child(ren): be a parent to another child] financially.
frt11v1i2	frt11v2i2	A [respondents with child(ren): An additional] child has to be compatible with my long-term life plans.
frt11v1i3	frt11v2i3	I need access to flexible child care options for the [respondent with child(ren): additional] child.
frt11v1i4	frt11v2i4	Having a [respondents with child(ren): an additional] child has to be compatible with my current employment situation.
frt11v1i5	frt11v2i5	Having a [respondents with child(ren): an additional] child has to be compatible with my leisure-time interests.
frt11v1i6	frt11v2i6	[Respondents with a partner ($sd3=1$):] My partner has to be able to combine having a [respondents with child(ren): an additional] child with his/her employment situation.
frt11v1i7	frt11v2i7	[Respondents with a partner ($sd3=1$):] My partner and I have to be in agreement regarding the division of household labor and child care.
frt11v1i8	frt11v2i8	[Respondents with a partner (sd3=1):] My partner and I both have to feel ready to have a [respondents with child(ren): an additional] child.

To what extent does the prerequisite have to be fulfilled?

Not at all			2 □	3	4 □	5 	Completely
	No clear idea 🗖 7						
	Don't know				- 1		
	No answer □ -2						
Is the prerequisite fulfilled?							
	Yes				□ 1		
	No				1 2		
	Don't know				- 1		
	No answer				□ -2		

Heterosexual respondents who indicated that they are fertile and

(i) have fewer children than they ideally would like to have, or

(ii) have reached the desired ideal number of children and don't exclude the possibility of having a(nother) child ((sd3=1 &((frtt1=1 | frt1=2 | frt1=-1) & (frt2=1 | frt2=2 | frt2=-1))) | (sd3 \neq 1 & (frt1=1 | frt1=2 | frt1=-1) | (doby \geq 1990 | sex3=1 | sex4=1)) & (sd3=1 & sd4g=sex) | (sd3 \neq 1 & (sex2=sex | sex2=3)) & (frt5>sum(sd15kx=1,2 & sd20kx \neq 4)| (frt5 \leq sum(sd15kx=1,2 & sd20kx \neq 4) & frt6 \neq 7))) Additional conditions: ltems 6-8: only respondents with a partner (sd3=1), ltems 1-8: & doby<1990

Willingness to cut back in other life domains

Question 134

Variable frt12 In order to have a child [respondents with child(ren) (sd15kx=1,2 for at least one x): ... an additional child], it might be necessary to abstain from certain things. Currently, how strongly would you be willing to cut back on or abstain from the following things?

Int.: Show list 33

	Don't know No answer .						
Not at all		1 -	2 _	3 _	4 _	5 _	Very strongly
frt12i4	Partnership						
frt12i3	Friends, socia	al contac	ts				
frt12i2	Leisure time	activities	, hobbi	es, pers	sonal in	terests	
frt12i1	School, educ	ation, cai	reer				

Respondents from cohort 1 and respondents from cohorts 2 and 3 who are not infertile and don't have an infertile partner, who are not pregnant, respectively whose female partner is not pregnant and who

- (i) have fewer children than they ideally would like to have, or
- (ii) have reached the desired ideal number of children and don't exclude the possibility of having a(nother) child (doby ≥ 1990) |(((sd3=1 & frt1=1,2,-1 & frt2=1,2,-1) | (sd3 \neq 1 & frt1=1,2,-1)) & ((sum(sd15kx=1,2 & sd20kx \neq 4) \leq frt5 | (sum(sd15kx=1,2 & sd20kx \neq 4) \leq frt5 & frt6 \neq 7)) & sex3 \neq 1 & sex4 \neq 1))

Reasons against having children

Question 135

You stated that you don't want to have children [respondents with child(ren) (Sum(sd20kx=1,2)>0): ... any additional children].

What is the most important reason (or reasons) for this decision?

Variable You may indicate a maximum of three reasons. frt13

If an important reason is missing on this list you can add it.

Int.: Show list 34

frt13i1	My state of health does not permit it.
frt13i2	I already have the number of children I would like to have .
frt13i3	I'm single and live alone.
frt13i4	It would conflict with my job goals.
frt13i5	I would have to give up too much leisure time.
frt13i6	It would reduce my personal freedom.
frt13i7	I wouldn't be able to afford as much as I do now.
frt13i8	I worry too much about what kind of future my children would have.
frt13i9	I wouldn't be able to enjoy my life as much as before.
frt13i10	I'm too old / My partner is too old.
frt13i11	My partner doesn't want (more) children.
frt13i12	My relationship isn't working as well as I wish.
frt13i13	An (additional) child would overburden me.
frt13i14	Other: (frt13i14o)
	Reason not mentioned \$\square\$ 0
	Reason mentioned 🗖 1
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer □ -2

Respondents who are not infertile (and whose partner is not infertile) and who exclude the possibility of having a(nother) child $(((\mathsf{sd3} = 1 \ \& \ ((\mathsf{frt1} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt1} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt1} = -1) \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt1} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt1} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt1} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt1} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt1} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt1} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt1} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt1} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt1} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt1} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt1} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1)) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = 2 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1))) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ (\mathsf{frt2} = 1 \ | \ \mathsf{frt2} = -1)) \ | \ (\mathsf{sd3} \neq 1 \ \& \ ($ $| (doby \ge 1990 | sex3 = 1 | sex4 = 1)) \& frt6 = 7)$

Leisure Time

Leisure time activities

Question 136	Now we would like to gather some information about your leisure time activities. Pleatindicate how often you engage in each of the following activities.			
Variable lsr1_	Int.: Show li	ist 35		
	lsr1i1	Go to cafés, bars, restaurants		
	lsr1i2	Do sports		
	lsr1i3	Go to a night club		
	lsr1i4	Meet with friends		
		Daily 🗖 1		
		At least once a week 🗖 2		
		At least once a month 🗖 3		
		Less often		
		Never		
		Don't know □ -1		
		No answer □ -2		
Question 137 Variable Isr2	How many	hours did you watch TV during this past week? hours this past week Don't know		
Question 138	How many	hours did you spend on personal internet use during the past week?		
Variable Isr3		hours this past week Don't know		
		No answer 🗖 -2		
Question 139	How many	weeks did you go on vacation trips during this past year?		
Variable Isr4		weeks/year Don't know		
		No answer □ -2		
		s		

Leisure time activities with partner

Question 140

Please tell me how often you engage in any of the following leisure time activities together with your partner.

Variable Isr5 Int.: Show list 36

	lsr5i1	Go to cafés, bars, restaurants
	lsr5i2	Do sports
	lsr5i3	Go to a night club
	lsr5i4	Meet with friends
	lsr5i5	Watch TV
	lsr5i6	Use the internet
	lsr5i7	Vacation trips
		Almost never or never
		Seldom □ 2
		Occasionally 🗖 3
		Often
		Very often □ 5
		Don't know □ -1
		No answer □ -2
ts	with a partner	who indicated that they engaged in the respective leisure time activity at least on

Respondents with a partner who indicated that they engaged in the respective leisure time activity at least once per month or more frequently (coffee shop, sports, night clubs, friends), or within the past week (TV, Internet), or during the last year (vacation)

lsr5i1: lsr1i1=1,2,3 & sd3=1

lsr5i2: lsr1i2=1,2,3 & sd3=1

lsr5i3: lsr1i3=1,2,3 & sd3=1

lsr5i4: lsr1i4=1,2,3 & sd3=1

lsr5i5: lsr2>0 & sd3=1

lsr5i6: lsr3>0 & sd3=1

lsr5i7: lsr4>0 & sd3=1

Use of social network sites on the web

Question 141	Have you ever created an online profile on a social network website like MySpace, Facebook, or Schüler VZ for others to see?
 Variable	Yes 🗖 1
lsr6	No 🗖 2
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent (doby≥1990	s from cohort 1 who indicated that they used the Internet during last week. & Isr3>0)
Question 142	Is the profile visible to everyone, or only to your friends? If you created more than one profile, please refer to the profile that you use most frequently.
Variable	To everyone 🗖 1
lsr7	Only to friends 🗖 2
	_ , ,
	Don't know
	No answer 🗖 -2
an online pr	s from cohort 1 who indicated that they have used the Internet during last week and have created ofile 0 & 1×10^{-2} sr ³ lsr ³ lsr ³ lsr ³ .
Question	How often do you visit these social network websites?
143	Int.: Show list 37
Variable	
lsr8	Several times per day 🗖 1
	Daily
	3-5 days per week
	1-2 days per week
	Every few weeks 🗖 5
	Less often 🗖 6
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondents	s from cohort 1 who indicated that they have used the Internet during last week and have created ofile

Place(s) of Residence

Question 144

Variable hc1px_

for x=1/X

Now I'd like to know where you're currently living.

By that I mean all rooms, apartments, or houses where you regularly stay overnight. [Respondents with a partner (sd3=1): This question is not about (name partner (sd4n))'s place.] Please tell me the name of the city and the state for each residence.

Int.: If more than one residence per city is provided: also write down the district / street in order to distinguish between them.

In case of foreign residences, fill in 'Country' under section 'State'.

If asked: I need the information about the street or district to be able to distinguish between several homes in one city or town. This is important, because later in this interview I would like to ask you some more specific question about your current living situation.

Comment: Residences already collected will be displayed accordingly.

If "No further residence", "Don't know" oder "No answer" at hc1pxi1 is specified, it is automatically used for hc1pxi2. If for hc1pxi1 a residence is specified, for hc1pxi2 the items "Don't know" or "No answer" are possible.

	Residence mentioned	1
	No further residence (Comment: only for x>1)	7
	Don't know	- 1
	No answer	□ -2
hc1pxi2	Berlin (West)	□ 0
	Schleswig-Holstein	1
	Hamburg	1 2
	Niedersachsen (Lower Saxony)	3
	Bremen	□ 4
	Nordrhein-Westfalen (North Rhine-Westfalia)	5
	Hessen (Hesse)	□ 6
	Rheinland-Pfalz (Rhineland-Palatinate)	7
	Baden-Württemberg	□8
	Bayern (Bavaria)	□ 9
	Berlin (East)	□ 10
	Brandenburg	□ 11
	Mecklenburg-Vorpommern (Mecklenburg-Western Pomerania)	□ 12
	Sachsen (Saxony)	1 3
	Sachsen-Anhalt (Saxony-Anhalt)	1 4
	Thüringen (Thuringia)	1 5
	Saarland	1 6
	Country (please specify):(hc1pxi2o)	
	No further residence (Comment: only for x>1)	
	Don't know	- 1
	No answer	- 2

For x=3/X: respondents who indicated an (x-1)-th place of residence (hc1p(x-1)i1=1)

Question 145	Which of these places of residence do you consider to be your main residence?
	[Residence 1 (hc1p1i1)] 🗖 1
Variable hc2	[Residence 2 (hc1p2i1)]
	[Residence 10 (hc1p10i1)]
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer □ -2
Respondent (hc1p2i1=1	s who indicated having more than one place of residence where they regularly stay overnight
Question	
146	And apart from the residence that you consider to be your main residence, at which other residence do you spend most of your time?
146 Variable	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
146	other residence do you spend most of your time?
146 Variable	other residence do you spend most of your time? Comment: The residence called the main residence (from hc2) will not be displayed again.
146 Variable	other residence do you spend most of your time? Comment: The residence called the main residence (from hc2) will not be displayed again. [Residence 1 (hc1p1i1)]
146 Variable	other residence do you spend most of your time? Comment: The residence called the main residence (from hc2) will not be displayed again. [Residence 1 (hc1p1i1)]
146 Variable	other residence do you spend most of your time? Comment: The residence called the main residence (from hc2) will not be displayed again. [Residence 1 (hc1p1i1)]
146 Variable	other residence do you spend most of your time? Comment: The residence called the main residence (from hc2) will not be displayed again. [Residence 1 (hc1p1i1)]

Household and Dwelling (Main Residence)

Household description

Question 147

Variable hc4h1 Respondents who indicated having only one residence where they regularly stay overnight (hc1p2i1 ≠1):

In which type of household are you living in [place of residence (main residence) (hc1p1i1)]?

Respondents who indicated having more than one residence where they regularly stay overnight (hc1p2i1=1):

First, about your residence in [place of residence (main residence) (hc1pxi1 for x=hc2)]? In which type of household are you living there?

Int.: Show list 38

"Other type of household" is, for example, household of parents-in-law or household of grandparents.

Comment: Coding bug: If "Don't know" or "No answer" for main residence (hc2=-1,-2), no residence has been displayed in the question text.

Own household	□ 1
Parental household (father/mother/step-/foster parents)	1 2
Shared dwelling with roommates/housemates	□ 3
Dormitory, student dormitory, boarding school, or similar	□ 4
Other type of household	5
Don't know	□ -1
No answer	□ -2

Question	What is the ownership status of this dwelling?					
148 Variable	Int.: Other p Show list 39	persons may be, for example, parents-in-law or grandparents.				
hc5h1		A sublease	1			
	1	A rented apartment or house	1 2			
		An apartment or house that is my own exclusive property				
		parents	1 4			
		An apartment or house that is the property of another person	5			
		If you are in a partnership:				
		An apartment or house that is the property of my partner	5 6			
		An apartment or house that is the joint property of $my\ partner\ and\ me\ .$	7 7			
		Other	□8			
		Don't know	□ -1			
		No answer	□ -2			
		e in a dormitory in their primary place of residence and who didn't indica $\pm 4 \ \& \ \text{hc4h1} \neq 5)$	ite "Othe			

Question	How often do you stay overnight in this dwell	ing?
149	Int.: Show list 40	
Variable hc6h1	Rarely	1
	Several weeks per year	1 2
	Several times per month	1 3
	1-2 nights per week	1 4
	3-5 nights per week	5
	Almost every night	1 6
		_
	Don't know	□ -1
	No answer	□ -2

Respondents who indicated having more than one place of residence in which they regularly stay overnight (hc1p2i1=1) & $hc3\neq-1,-2$

Household grid

Question 150

Variable hc7h1 Respondents who indicated having more than one dwelling where they regularly stay overnight, or who neither live together with a partner nor with children (hc1p2i1=1 | (sd7e1 \neq 1 & (sum(sd20kx=1,2)=0))):

Excluding yourself, how many other persons live in this household?

Respondents who indicated having only one dwelling where they regularly stay overnight, and who live together with their partner and children (hc1p2i1 \neq 1 & (sd7e1=1 | sum(sd20kx=1,2)>0)):

You indicated that you live together with [name partner (sd4n)] and your [number of children (sum(sd20kx=1,2))] children. Excluding this person / these persons and yourself, how many persons live in this household?

Respondents who indicated having only one dwelling where they regularly stay overnight, and who live together with their partner without children ($hc1p2i1 \neq 1 \& (sd7e1=1 \mid sum(sd20kx=1,2)=0)$): You indicated that you live together with [name partner (sd4n)]. Excluding these persons and yourself, how many persons live in this household?

Respondents who indicated having only one dwelling where they regularly stay overnight, and who live together with their children and without partner (hc1p2i1 \neq 1 & (sd7e1 \neq 1 & sum(sd20kx=1,2)>0)):

You indicated that you live together with your [number of children (sum(sd20kx=2))] children. Excluding these persons and yourself, how many persons live in this household? All other respondents:

Excluding this person/these persons and yourself, how many persons live in this household?

Int.:	Number	excluding	the persons	already named	l (partner	and/or	children)
-------	--------	-----------	-------------	---------------	------------	--------	-----------

Int.: If asked by respondent: A household is a group of people who live together and share decision-making regarding household spending. This includes persons who live alone and make decisions on household spending for themselves, but it does not include persons living in institutional homes.

Persons	
Don't know	□ -1
No answer	- 2

Respondents who live in their primary place of residence in their own household, with their parents or with roommates in a shared dwelling (hc4h1=1, 2, 3)

Variable hc8h1px

for x=1

Respondents who indicated having more than one dwelling where they regularly stay overnight or who neither live together with their partner nor with their child / children $(hc1p2i1=1 \mid (sd7e1 \neq 1 \& (sum(sd20kx=1,2)=0)))$:

Now I would like to make a list of the persons who live with you in this household. What is the name of person 1?

Respondents who indicated having only one dwelling where they regularly stay overnight, and who live together with their partner and/or their child / children $(hc1p2i1 \neq 1 \& (sd7e1=1 \mid sum(sd20kx=1,2)>0))$:

Now I would like to make a list of those persons with whom you live in this household. What is the name of person 1?

Name mentioned	1
Don't know	- 1
No answer	□ -2

Respondents who live in their primary place of residence in their own household, with their parents or with roommates in a shared dwelling and who live together with additional persons (if there is only one place of residence: excluding partners and children) (hc4h1=1, 2, 3 & hc7h1>0)

Variable hc9h1px

for x=1/X

What is your relationship to this person?

([Name person x (hc8h1px)])

Int.: Show list 41

My partner	1
My biological mother	1 2
My biological father	□ 3
My adoptive mother	1 4
My adoptive father	5
My stepmother or my father's partner	□ 6
My stepfather or my mother's partner	7
My foster mother	□8
My foster father	1 9
My child	□ 10
My partner's child	1 1
My sister or brother	□ 12
My half-sister or half-brother	□ 13
My stepsister or stepbrother	□ 14
My adoptive/foster sister or adoptive/foster brother	1 5
My grandmother or grandfather	1 6
Another relative or someone similar	□ 17
My mother- or father-in-law (partner's parents)	□ 18
A friend	1 9
Room- or housemate	□ 20
Other	1 21
Don't know	-1
No answer	- 2
their primary place of residence in their own household, with their parent	ts or v

Respondents who live in their primary place of residence in their own household, with their parents or with roommates in a shared apt. and who live together with an x-th person (if there is only one place of residence: excluding partners and children) (hc4h1=1, 2, 3 & $hc7h1 \ge x$)

Question 153	Int.: Please fill in, ask respondent if unsure: Is [Name person x (hc8hxpzx)] male or female ?
	Male \square 1
Variable hc10h1px	Female 🗖 2
for $x=1/X$	Don't know □ -1

Respondents who live in their primary place of residence in their own household, with their parents or with roommates in a shared apt. and who live together with an x-th person (if there is only one place of residence: excluding partners and children) and whose relation to the x-th person does not contain any information about the sex (hc4h1=1, 2, 3 & $hc7h1\ge x$ & $10\le hc9h1px \le 21$)

Question 154	What is the name of this person x?
	Name mentioned $\ldots \ldots \square$ 1
Variable	
hc8h1px	Don't know □ -1
for x=2/X	No answer □ -2
roommates	s who live in their primary place of residence in their own household, with their parents or with in a shared apt. and who live together with an x-th person (if there is only one place of residence: artners and children) (hc4h1=1, 2, 3 & hc7h1 \ge x)
	housing
Question 155	What is the total amount of your monthly expenditures for this dwelling, that is, the sum of your rent and the utilities (heat, electricity, water)?
Variable hc11h1	euro
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent & hc5h1=1	s who live in their own, rented household or with roommates in a shared, rented apt. (hc4h1=1, 3, 2)
Question 156 Variable	What is the total amount of your monthly expenditures for your self-owned dwelling, that is, the sum of the utilities (heat, electricity, water) and your financial obligations for mortgages or building loans?
hc12h1	euro
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
roommates	s who live in a self-owned dwelling, and either live in their own household or share the apt. with $3 \& hc5h1=3, 4, 5, 6, 7$

Size of dwelling

Question 157	How much total living space is in this dwelling?
\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\	sq.m.
Variable hc13h1	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
•	s who live in their own household or with roommates in a shared dwelling and who provided information wnership structure (hc4h1=1, 3 & hc5h1 \neq 8,-1,-2)
Question	And how many rooms does this dwelling have?
158	Int.: If asked: Include only rooms larger than 6 sq.m. excluding bathrooms and kitchens.
Variable hc14h1	rooms
	Don't know □ -1
	<i>No answer</i> □ -2
	s who live in their own household or with roommates in a shared dwelling and who provided information wnership structure (hc4h1=1, 3 & hc5h1 \neq 8,-1,-2)

Household and Dwelling (Second Residence)

Household type

Question 159	In which type of household do you live in [place of second residence (if there are two dwell hc1p2i1 if hc2=1, hc1p1i1 if hc2 \neq 1; if there are more than two dwellings: hc1pxi1 for x=hc3	_
Ma! a la la	Int.: Show list 42	
Variable hc4h2	Other type of household may, e.g., be household of parents-in-law, grandparents.	
	Own household 🗖 1	
	Parental household (father/mother/step-/foster parents) 🗖 2	
	Shared dwelling with roommates/housemates 🗖 3	
	Dormitory, student dormitory, boarding school, or similar	
	Other type of household 🗖 5	
	Don't know 🗖 -:	1
	No answer 🗖 -2	2
(ucib5i1=1	1 & hc1p3i1≠1) (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 ≠-1,-2)	
	hip of dwelling	
OwnersI Question		
Ownersl Question 160	hip of dwelling What is the ownership status of this dwelling? Int.: Other persons may, e.g., be parents-in-law or grandparents	
Ownersl Question 160 Variable	hip of dwelling What is the ownership status of this dwelling?	
Ownersl Question 160	hip of dwelling What is the ownership status of this dwelling? Int.: Other persons may, e.g., be parents-in-law or grandparents Show list 43 A sublease	
Ownersl Question 160 Variable	hip of dwelling What is the ownership status of this dwelling? Int.: Other persons may, e.g., be parents-in-law or grandparents Show list 43	
Ownersl Question 160 Variable	hip of dwelling What is the ownership status of this dwelling? Int.: Other persons may, e.g., be parents-in-law or grandparents Show list 43 A sublease	
Ownersl Question 160 Variable	hip of dwelling What is the ownership status of this dwelling? Int.: Other persons may, e.g., be parents-in-law or grandparents Show list 43 A sublease	
Ownersl Question 160 Variable	hip of dwelling What is the ownership status of this dwelling? Int.: Other persons may, e.g., be parents-in-law or grandparents Show list 43 A sublease	
Ownersl Question 160 Variable	hip of dwelling What is the ownership status of this dwelling? Int.: Other persons may, e.g., be parents-in-law or grandparents Show list 43 A sublease	
Ownersl Question 160 Variable	hip of dwelling What is the ownership status of this dwelling? Int.: Other persons may, e.g., be parents-in-law or grandparents Show list 43 A sublease	
Ownersl Question 160 Variable	hip of dwelling What is the ownership status of this dwelling? Int.: Other persons may, e.g., be parents-in-law or grandparents Show list 43 A sublease	

Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated more than two dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one and whose second dwelling is not in a dormitory or "other type of household" ((hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1 \neq 1) | (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 \neq -1,-2)) & hc4h2 \neq 4,5

Frequency of use

Question	How often do you stay overnight in this dwelling?
161	Int.: Show list 44
Variable	Rarely
hc6h2	
	Several weeks per year 🗖 2
	Several times per month
	1-2 nights per week 🗖 4
	3-5 nights per week 🗖 5
	Almost every night 🗖 6
	Don't know □ -1
	<i>No answer</i> □ -2
	two dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one & $hc1p3i1\neq1$) ($hc1p2i1=1$ & $hc1p3i1=1$ & $hc3\neq-1,-2$)
Househo	old grid
Question	Apart from yourself, how many persons live in this household?
162	Int.: If asked by respondent: A household is a group of people who live together and share decision-
Variable hc7h2	making regarding household spending. This includes persons who live alone and make decisions on household spending for themselves, but it does not include persons living in institutional homes.
	Persons
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated

Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated more than two dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one and who live in their second place of residence in their own household, with their parents or with roommates in a shared apt. ((hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1) | (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1) & hc3 \neq -1,-2)) & hc4h2=1, 2, 3

Question 163	Now I would like to make a list of the persons who live with you in this household. What is the name of this person x?
Variable hc8h2px	Name mentioned 🗖 1
for x=1	Don't know □ -1
Tor x=1	No answer □ -2

Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated more than two dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one and who live in their second place of residence in their own household, with their parents or with roommates in a shared apt. and cohabit with an x-th additional person ($(hc1p2i1=1 \& hc1p3i1\ne1) | (hc1p2i1=1 \& hc1p3i1=1 \& hc3 \ne-1,-2)$) & hc4h2=1, 2, 3 & $hc7h2\ge x$

Variable hc9h2px

for x=1/X

What is the relationship between you and this person?

([Name Person x (hc8h2px)])

Int.: Show list 45

My partner	\Box 1
My biological mother	□ 2
My biological father	□ 3
My adoptive mother	1 4
My adoptive father	5
My stepmother or my father's partner	□ 6
My stepfather or my mother's partner	7
My foster mother	□8
My foster father	□ 9
My child	□ 10
My partner's child	1 1
My sister or brother	1 2
My half-sister or half-brother	□ 13
My stepsister or stepbrother	□ 14
My adoptive/foster sister or adoptive/foster brother	1 5
My grandmother or grandfather	1 6
Another relative or someone similar	1 7
My mother- or father-in-law (partner's parents) $\hdots \dots \dots \dots$	1 8
A friend	1 9
Room- or housemate	1 20
Other	□ 21
Don't know	-1
No answer	□ -2

Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated more than two dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one and who live in their second place of residence in their own household, with their parents or with roommates in a shared apt. and cohabit with an x-th additional person ((hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1≠1) | (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 ≠-1,-2)) & hc4h2=1, 2, 3 & hc7h2 \geq x

Question 165	Int.: Please fill in, ask respondent if unsure: Is [name of person x (hc8h2pzx)] male or female?
100	Male \square 1
Variable hc10h2px	Female 🗖 2
for x=1/X	Don't know □ -1 No answer □ -2
	ivo answer □ -2
more than t who live in shared apt information	s who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated wo dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one and their second place of residence in their own household, with their parents or with roommates in a and cohabit with an x-th additional person and whose relation to this person does not contain any about the sex $((hc1p2i1=1 \& hc1p3i1\ne1) (hc1p2i1=1 \& hc1p3i1=1 \& hc3 \ne 1,-2)) \& hc4h2=1, 2\ge x \& 10\le hc9h2px \le 21$
Question 166	What is the name of this person x?
	Name mentioned $\ldots \ldots \square$ 1
Variable	
hc8h2px	Don't know □ -1
for x=2/X	No answer 🗖 -2
more than t who live in shared apt	s who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated wo dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one and their second place of residence in their own household, with their parents or with roommates in a and cohabit with an x-th additional person ((hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1≠1) (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 2)) & hc4h2=1, 2, 3 & hc7h2 \geq x
Costs of	housing
Question 167	What is the total amount of your monthly expenditures for this dwelling, that is, the sum of your rent and the utilities (heat, electricity, water)?
Variable hc11h2	euro
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2

Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated more than two dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one and who live in their second place of residence in their own household or with roommates in a shared apt. and whose second residence is a rented apt. ((hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1 \neq 1) | (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 \neq -1,-2)) & hc4h2=1, 3 & hc5h2=1, 2

Variable hc12h2 What is the total amount of your monthly expenditures for your self-owned dwelling, that is, the sum of the utilities (heat, electricity, water) and your financial obligations for mortgages or building loans?

euro	
Don't know	- 1
No answer	- 2

Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated more than two dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one and who live in their second place of residence in their own household or with roommates in a shared apt. and whose second residence is a condominium or their own house ((hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1≠1) | (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 \neq -1,-2)) & hc4h2=1, 3 & hc5h2=3, 4, 5, 6, 7

Size of dwelling

Question 169	How much total living space is in this dwelling	
Variable	sq.m.	
hc13h2	Don't know	- 1
	No answer	- 2

Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated more than two dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one and who live in their second place of residence in their own household or with roommates in a shared apt. and who provided information about the ownership structure (rented or owned) of the apt. ((hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1≠1) | (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 \neq 1,-2)) & hc4h2=1, 3 & hc5h2 \neq 8,-1,-2

Question	And how many rooms does this dwelling have?		
170	Int.: If asked: Include rooms of 6 or more sq.m. excluding bathrooms and kitchens.		
Variable hc14h2	rooms		
	Don't know □ -1		
	No answer □ -2		

Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated more than two dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one and who live in their second place of residence in their own household or with roommates in a shared apt. and who provided information about the ownership structure (rented or owned) of the apt. ((hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1≠1) | (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 \neq 1,-2)) & hc4h2=1, 3 & hc5h2 \neq 8,-1,-2

Partner's Residence(s) and Travel Time from Anchor's Residence

Question 171

Variable hcp1 Where does your partner live? Please tell me the city and the federal state.

Comment: If "in the same city as I do", "don't know" or "no answer" at hcp1i1 is stated, it is automatically the same in hcp1i2. If in hcp1i1 a living place is stated, a "don't know" or "no answer" in hcp2i2 is still possible.

hcp1i1	Residence provided	\Box 1
	In the same city as I do	7
	Don't know	- 1
	No answer	□ -2
hcp1i2	Berlin (West)	□ 0
	Schleswig-Holstein	□ 1
	Hamburg	1 2
	Niedersachsen (Lower Saxony)	□ 3
	Bremen	1 4
	Nordrhein-Westfalen (North Rhine-Westphalia)	 5
	Hessen (Hesse)	□ 6
	Rheinland-Pfalz (Rhineland-Palatinate)	
	Baden-Württemberg	□ 8
	Bayern (Bavaria)	□ 9
	Berlin (East)	□ 10
	Brandenburg	1 1
	Mecklenburg-Vorpommern (Mecklenburg-Western Pomerania)	1 2
	Sachsen (Saxony)	□ 13
	Sachsen-Anhalt (Saxony-Anhalt)	□ 14
	Thüringen (Thuringia)	□ 15
	Saarland	□ 16
	Country (please specifiy):(hcp1i2o)	1 7
	Don't know	- 1
	No answer	□ -2

Respondents who have a partner with whom they don't cohabit (sd3=1 & sd7e1=2,-1,-2)

Question	How often does your partner stay overnight in this dwelling?		
172	Int.: Show list 46		
Variable hcp2	Rarely		
	Don't know □ -1 No answer □ -2		
Respondent	s who have a partner with whom they don't cohabit (sd3=1 & sd7e1=2,-1,-2)		
Question 173	On average, how long does it take you to get from [place of residence (main residence) (hc1p1i1)] to your partner in hours and minutes?		
Variable	Int.: On a normal day, means of transportation usually used		
hcp3_	Comment: Coding bug! If "don't know" oder "no answer" at the question for the main residence [hc2=-1,-2], there was no residence inserted into the question text.		
	Comment: If only hours or only minutes were provided, the missing answer was coded to "no answer."		
	hcp3h hours hcp3m minutes		
	Don't know □ -1		
	No answer 🗖 -2		

Respondents who have a partner with whom they don't cohabit (sd3=1 & sd7e1=2,-1,-2)

Question 174	On average, how long does it take you to get from [place of second residence (if two residences were provided: hc1p2i1 falls hc2=1, hc1p1i1 falls hc2≠1; if more than two dwellings were provided: hc1pxi1 for x=hc3)] to your partner in hours and minutes?
Variable	
hcp4_	Comment: If only hours or only minutes were provided, the missing answer was coded to "no answer."
	hcp4h hours
	hcp4m minutes
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer □ -2
_	their second most important one d7e1=2,-1,-2 & ((hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1≠1) (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 ≠-1,-2)))
Question 175	Does your partner have another dwelling where you do not live together?
	Yes 🗖 1
Variable hcp5	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	<i>No answer</i> □ -2
Respondent	s who have a partner (sd3=1)

Where does your partner have this other residence? Please tell me the city and the federal state.

Variable hcp6 Comment: Coding bug: A place has to be mentioned. Answer options "Don't know" und "No answer" were inactive in question hcp6i1.

hcp6i1	Residence provided	□ 1
	In the same city as I do	7
	Don't know	□ -1
	No answer	
hcp6i2	Berlin (West)	□ 0
	Schleswig-Holstein	1
	Hamburg	1 2
	Niedersachsen (Lower Saxony)	3
	Bremen	1 4
	Nordrhein-Westfalen (North Rhine-Westphalia)	5
	Hessen (Hesse)	1 6
	Rheinland-Pfalz (Rhineland-Palatinate)	7
	Baden-Württemberg	□ 8
	Bayern (Bavaria)	1 9
	Berlin (East)	□ 10
	Brandenburg	1 1
	Mecklenburg-Vorpommern (Mecklenburg-Western Pomerania)	1 2
	Sachsen (Saxony)	□ 13
	Sachsen-Anhalt (Saxony-Anhalt)	□ 14
	Thüringen (Thuringia)	
	Saarland	□ 16
	Country (please specifiy):(hcp1i2o)	1 7
	Don't know	- 1
	No answer	- 2

Respondents who have a partner and whose partner has another residence (sd3=1 & hcp5=1)

Question	How often does your partner stay overnight in this residence?
177	Int.: Show list 46!
Variable hcp7	Rarely 🗖 1
	Several weeks per year \ldots 2
	Several times per month 🗖 3
	1-2 nights per week 🗖 4
	3-5 nights per week □ 5
	Almost every night □ 6
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2

Respondents who have a partner and whose partner has another residence (sd3=1~&~hcp5=1)

Anchor: Descent

The following questions are about your origins.

Question	Of which c	ountry or countries are you a citizen? Please indicate all applicable countries.
178	Int.: Show I	ist 47
Variable		
mig1_	mig1i1	Federal Republic of Germany
	mig1i2	Turkey
	mig1i3	Russian Federation
	mig1i4	Poland
	mig1i5	Italy
	mig1i6	Serbia
	mig1i7	Croatia
	mig1i8	Greece
	mig1i9	Romania
	mig1i10	Kazakhstan
	mig1i11	Bosnia-Herzegovina
	mig1i12	Of another country, namely: (mig1i12o)
		Not mentioned 🗖 0
		Mentioned

Variable mig2

180

Variable

Respondents with German citizenship (mig1i1=1)

mig3

When did you receive German citizenship?

Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year".

Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9. mig2m Month: mig2y Year: At birth **□** 97 *Don't know* □ -1 Respondents with German citizenship (mig1i1=1) Question Do you descend from a family of ethnic German immigrants, meaning an ethnic German family from an eastern European country? Yes 🗖 1 No 🗖 2 *Don't know* □ -1 *No answer* **1** -2

Question In what country were you born? Please use the name by which the country is known today.

181	Int.: Show	w list 48	
Variable		Federal Republic of Germany	□ 1
mig4		German Democratic Republic	
		Turkey	
		Russian Federation	
		Poland	
		Italy	
		Serbia	
		Croatia	
		Greece	
		Romania	
		Kazakhstan	
		Bosnia-Herzegovina	
		In another country, namely: (mig4o)	. 🗖 13
		Don't know	. 🗖 -1
		No answer	□ -2
Question	When dic	d you move to the Federal Republic of Germany?	
182	Int.: If res	espondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date a	as precisely
Variable mig5_	as possible only the y	le. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season a year".	nd year, or
	Comment:	t: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.	
		t: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing i d to "no answer." Month:	nformation
	mig5y	Year:	
		Dan't Imaa.	
		Don't know	
		No answer 🗖 -2	
Respondent	s who were i	not born in Germany (2 <mig4≤13)< td=""><td></td></mig4≤13)<>	

Intergenerational Relationships

Parents' dates of birth

Question Let's now talk about your biological parents. When was your biological mother born? 183 Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or Variable only the year". igr1 Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9. Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer." igr1d Day: Month: igr1m igr1y Year: *Don't know* □ -1 Question When was your biological father born? 184 Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or Variable only the year". igr2 Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9. Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer." igr2d Day: Month: igr2m igr2y Year:

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

Parents' places of birth

Question 185

In what country was your biological mother born? Please use the name by which the country is known today.

Variable igr3 Int.: Show list 49

Federal Republic of Germany	1
German Democratic Republic	1 2
Turkey	□ 3
Russian Federation	□ 4
Poland	□ 5
Italy	□ 6
Serbia	7
Croatia	□8
Greece	□ 9
Romania	□ 10
Kazakhstan	□ 11
Bosnia-Herzegovina	□ 12
In another country, namely: (igr3o)	□ 13
Don't know	□ -1
No answer	□ -2

Question
186

Variable igr4 In what country was your biological father born? Please use the name by which the country is known today.

Int.: Still showing list 49!

Federal Republic of Germany	🗖 1
German Democratic Republic	🗖 2
Turkey	🗖 3
Russian Federation	🗖 4
Poland	🗖 5
Italy	□ 6
Serbia	🗖 7
Croatia	🗖 8
Greece	🗖 9
Romania	🗖 10
Kazakhstan	🗖 11
Bosnia-Herzegovina	🗖 12
In another country, namely:	(igr4o) 🗖 13
Don't know	🗖 -1
No answer	🗖 -2

Parents' deaths

Question 187	Is your biological mother still alive?
	Yes 🗖 1
Variable igr5	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	<i>No answer</i> □ -2
Respondent	ts who don't live together with their biological mother ((hc9h1px≠2 & hc9h2px≠2) for all x)

When did your biological mother pass away?

Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely

Variable igr6_	as possible only the y	le. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or year".	
Igio_	Comment	:: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.	
		:: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information d to "no answer." Month:	
	igr6y	Year:	
		Don't know □ -1	
		No answer 🗖 -2	
Respondent	s whose bio	logical mother is deceased (igr5=2)	
Question 189	ls your b	oiological father still alive?	
		Yes 🗖 1	
Variable igr7		No 🗖 2	
		Don't know □ -1	
		No answer 🗖 -2	
Respondent	s who don't	live together with their biological father ((hc9h1px \neq 3 & hc9h2px \neq 3) for all x)	
Question	When di	d your biological father pass away?	
Variable	Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year".		
<u> </u>	Comment	:: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.	
		:: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information d to "no answer." Month:	
	igr8y	Year:	
	-87		
		Don't know □ -1	
		No answer 🗖 -2	
Respondent	s whose bio	logical father is deceased (igr7=2)	

Parents' citizenship

Question 191

Of which country or countries is [respondents whose mother has passed away(igr5=2): ... was...] your biological mother a citizen?

Please indicate all applicable countries.

Variable mig6_

Int.: Show list 50

mig6i1	Federal Republic of Germany
mig6i2	Turkey
mig6i3	Russian Federation
mig6i4	Poland
mig6i5	Italy
mig6i6	Serbia
mig6i7	Croatia
mig6i8	Greece
mig6i9	Romania
mig6i10	Kazakhstan
mig6i11	Bosnia-Herzegovina
mig6i12	From another country, namely: (mig6i12o)
	Not mentioned □ 0 Mentioned □ 1
	Don't know □-1
	No answer 🗖 -2

Variable mig7

Of which country or countries is [respondents whose father has passed away (igr7=2):	
was] your biological father a citizen?	
Please indicate all applicable countries.	

Int.: Show list 51

mig7i1	Federal Republic of Germany
mig7i2	Turkey
mig7i3	Russian Federation
mig7i4	Poland
mig7i5	Italy
mig7i6	Serbia
mig7i7	Croatia
mig7i8	Greece
mig7i9	Romania
mig7i10	Kazakhstan
mig7i11	Bosnia-Herzegovina
mig7i12	From another country, namely: (mig7i12o)
	Not mentioned 🗖 0
	Mentioned □ 1
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2

Leaving parents' home

Question 193

Variable igr9

When did you move out of your parents' home for the first time?

Int.: If respondent doesn't provide month and year: "Please try to indicate the date as precisely as possible. If you don't remember exactly, please try to tell me at least the season and year, or only the year".

Comment: Codes for seasons: see question no. 9.

Comment: If only a month or only a year was provided, the variable with the missing information was coded to "no answer."

igr9m	Month:	-
igr9y	Year:	=
	Don't know	- 1
	No answer	□ -2

Respondents who currently don't live with their parents (hc4h1≠2 & hc4h2≠2)

Contact and attachment to parents

Question 194	And how often are you in contact with your biological mother, adding up all visits letters, phone calls, etc.							
Variable	Int.: Show list 52							
igr10	Daily □ 1							
	Several times per week 🗖 2							
	Once per week 🗖 3							
	1-3 times per month 🗖 4							
	Several times per year 🗖 5							
	Less often 🗖 6							
	Never							
	Don't know □ -1							
	No answer □ -2							
Respondent	s whose mother is still alive (igr5≠2)							
Question	How close emotionally do you feel to your biological mother these days?							
195	Int.: Show list 53							
Variable igr11	Not close at all							
	Don't know □ -1							
	<i>No answer</i>							
Respondents who are in contact with their mothers (igr5 \neq 2 & igr10 \neq 7 $ $ -1 $ $ -2)								

Question 196	And how often are you in contact with your biological father, adding up all visits, letter phone calls, etc.							
Variable igr12	Int.: Show list 54							
	Daily 🗖 1 Several times per week 🗇 2							
	Once per week □ 3							
	1-3 times per month □ 4							
	Several times per year 🗖 5							
	Less often □ 6							
	Never □ 7							
	Don't know □ -1							
	No answer 🗖 -2							
Respondent	s whose father is still alive (igr7≠2)							
Question 197	How close emotionally do you feel to your biological father these days?							
	Int.: Show list 55							
Variable								
igr13	Not close at all							
	Don't know □ -1							
	No answer 🗖 -2							
Respondent	s who are in contact with their fathers (igr7 \neq 2 & igr12 \neq 7 -1 -2)							

Travel time to parents

Question 198	How long does it take you to get to your mother's place?
198	Int.: Show list 56
Variable	On a normal day, by the usual means of transportation.
igr14	We live in the same building $$
	Less than 10 minutes \square 2
	10 to less than 30 minutes \square 3
	30 minutes to less than 1 hour \ldots 30 minutes to less than 1 hour \Box 4
	1 to less than 3 hours \ldots 5
	3 hours or longer 🗖 6
	Don't know□ -1
hc9h2px≠2)	No answer
-	The second second is still alive, and who don't live together with her (($hc9h1px\neq2$ & $abcdots$) for all x) & $abcdots$ igr5 \neq 2 How long does it take you to get to your father's place?
hc9h2px≠2) Question 199	How long does it take you to get to your father's place? Int.: Show list 56
hc9h2px≠2) Question 199 Variable	How long does it take you to get to your father's place? Int.: Show list 56 On a normal day, by the usual means of transportation.
hc9h2px≠2) Question 199	How long does it take you to get to your father's place? Int.: Show list 56 On a normal day, by the usual means of transportation. We live in the same building
hc9h2px≠2) Question 199 Variable	How long does it take you to get to your father's place? Int.: Show list 56 On a normal day, by the usual means of transportation. We live in the same building Less than 10 minutes Whose biological mother is still alive, and who don't live together with her ((hc9h1px≠2 & live) for all x) & live together with her ((hc9h1px+2 & live) for all x) & live together with her ((hc9h1px+2 & live) for all x) & live together with her ((hc9h1px+2 & live) for all x) & live together with her ((hc9h1px+2 & live) for all x) & live together with her ((hc9h1px+2 & live) for all x) & live together with her ((hc9h1px+2 & live) for all x) & live together with her ((hc9h1px+2 & live) for all x) & live together with her ((hc9h1px+2 & live) for all x) & live together with her ((hc9h1px+2 & live) for all x) & live together with her ((hc9h1px+2 & live) for all x) & live together wi
hc9h2px≠2) Question 199 Variable	How long does it take you to get to your father's place? Int.: Show list 56 On a normal day, by the usual means of transportation. We live in the same building
hc9h2px≠2) Question 199 Variable	How long does it take you to get to your father's place? Int.: Show list 56 On a normal day, by the usual means of transportation. We live in the same building
hc9h2px≠2) Question 199 Variable	How long does it take you to get to your father's place? Int.: Show list 56 On a normal day, by the usual means of transportation. We live in the same building
hc9h2px≠2) Question 199 Variable	How long does it take you to get to your father's place? Int.: Show list 56 On a normal day, by the usual means of transportation. We live in the same building
hc9h2px≠2) Question 199 Variable	How long does it take you to get to your father's place? Int.: Show list 56 On a normal day, by the usual means of transportation. We live in the same building

Intimacy and conflict with parents

How often do you and your biological mother argue and fight with each other?
How often are you and your biological mother annoyed or angry at each other?
How often do you tell your biological mother what's on your mind?
How often do you share your secrets and innermost feelings with your biological mother?
Never
Seldom □ 2
Sometimes \square 3
Often 🗖 4
Always 🗖 5
Don't know □ -1
No answer □ -2
how list 55!
how list 55! How often do you and your biological father argue and fight with each other?
How often do you and your biological father argue and fight with each other?
How often do you and your biological father argue and fight with each other? How often are you and your biological father annoyed or angry at each other?
How often do you and your biological father argue and fight with each other? How often are you and your biological father annoyed or angry at each other? How often do you tell your biological father what's on your mind? How often do you share your secrets and innermost feelings with your biological
How often do you and your biological father argue and fight with each other? How often are you and your biological father annoyed or angry at each other? How often do you tell your biological father what's on your mind? How often do you share your secrets and innermost feelings with your biological father?
How often do you and your biological father argue and fight with each other? How often are you and your biological father annoyed or angry at each other? How often do you tell your biological father what's on your mind? How often do you share your secrets and innermost feelings with your biological father? Never
How often do you and your biological father argue and fight with each other? How often are you and your biological father annoyed or angry at each other? How often do you tell your biological father what's on your mind? How often do you share your secrets and innermost feelings with your biological father? Never
How often do you and your biological father argue and fight with each other? How often are you and your biological father annoyed or angry at each other? How often do you tell your biological father what's on your mind? How often do you share your secrets and innermost feelings with your biological father? Never
How often do you and your biological father argue and fight with each other? How often are you and your biological father annoyed or angry at each other? How often do you tell your biological father what's on your mind? How often do you share your secrets and innermost feelings with your biological father? Never
b

Siblings

Question 202	Do you have any biological siblings? If so, how many?
	biological siblings
Variable igr19	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Question	
203	Do you have any half- or stepsiblings? If so, how many?
203	Do you have any half- or stepsiblings? If so, how many? half- or stepsiblings
-	

Education and Employment

Current education and employment activity

Question 204

Let's now talk about your current education and employment activity. Which descriptions fit your current situation? You can pick multiple answers.

Variable sd23 Int.: Show list 58

Here, general secondary schools include secondary schools at all levels, including Hauptschule, Realschule, Gesamtschule, Gymnasium, and special-needs schools.

sd23i1	General secondary school (first education)		
sd23i2	Evening school, working on a school leaving certificate for adults		
sd23i3	Vocational training (apprenticeship, business school etc.)		
sd23i4	Vocational retraining / further education		
sd23i5	University of cooperative education (also "Berufsakademie")		
sd23i6	University of applied sciences, college, university		
sd23i7	Pre-vocational training		
sd23i8	Technical/professional school (e.g., certified master craftsman, certified technician)		
sd23i9	Other education: (sd23i9o)		
sd23i10	Full-time employment		
sd23i11	Self-employment		
sd23i12	Part-time employment (also multiple part-time jobs)		
sd23i13	Internship, trainee, work experience etc. (including unpaid work)		
sd23i14	Marginal part-time employment, mini-job, "Ein-Euro-Job" ("one-euro job", when receiving unemployment benefits)		
sd23i15	Occasionally or irregularly employed		
sd23i16	Other type of job, namely: (sd23i16o)		
sd23i17	Maternity or paternity leave or other leave of absence for childcare		
sd23i18	Military service, alternative civilian service, voluntary social service year		
sd23i19	Unemployed, seeking employment		
sd23i20	Housewife / househusband		
sd23i21	Retired, occupational disability		
sd23i22	Other, not employed		
	Not mentioned 🗖 0		
	Mentioned □ 1		
	Don't know □ -1		
	No answer 🗖 -2		

Question	Do you currently have multiple jobs or multiple work contracts?
205	V
 Variable	Yes 1
sd24	No 🗖 2
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer
	700 diiswer
	s with employment and only one job $B=1$, $S=1$,
Currentl	y attending secondary school
Question	What type of school are you currently attending?
206	Int.: Show list 59
Variable	
sd25	A lower-level secondary school (Hauptschule) or similar school type 🗖 1
	A medium-level secondary school (Realschule) or similar school type 🗖 2
	A higher-level secondary school (Gymnasium) or similar school type $ \ldots \Box 3$
	A comprehensive school (Gesamtschule) 🗖 4
	A special-needs school (Sonderschule / Förderschule)
	Other type of school 🗖 6
	Don't know 🗖 -1
	No answer
	No answer □ -2
Pupils (sd23	Bi1=1)
Question 207	And what grade are you in?
	$Grade \ _ \ _$
Variable	
sd26	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2

Pupils (sd23i1=1)

Educational attainment

Respondents who are currently not in school (sd23i1≠1)

Question What is the highest level of school education you attained? 208 Int.: Show list 60 Variable Left school without a certificate □ 1 sd27 Secondary general school leaving certificate (Hauptschule, Volksschule) . \square 2 Intermediate school leaving certificate (Realschule, Mittlere Reife) 3 Certificate from lower secondary school (Polytechnische Oberschule 8th/9th grade) □ 4 Certificate from medium-level secondary school (Polytechnische Oberschule 10th grade) □ 5 Entrance qualification for universities of applied sciences (also Fachoberschule) 🗖 6 General or subject-specific university entrance qualification (Abitur, Gym-Other school leaving certificate 🗖 8 *Don't know* □ -1 Respondents who are currently not in school (sd23i1≠1) Question Did you complete some kind of vocational training or earn a university degree? 209 Yes 🗖 1 Variable sd28 *Don't know* □ -1

Variable sd29

With reference to this list, what certificate(s) or degree(s) have you attain	his list, what certificate(s) or degree(s) have you attained	Vith reference to this lis
---	--	----------------------------

Int.: Show list 61

(Multiple responses possible!)

sd29i1	Apprenticeship (GDR: certified skilled worker)		
sd29i2	Vocational school (general, trade, health-care related)		
sd29i3	Advanced vocational school (e.g., certified master craftsman, certified technican)		
sd29i4	Civil service apprenticeship		
sd29i5	University of applied sciences / vocational school leading to entry qualification for university of applied sciences (previously: engineering school, teacher training; GDR: engineering and higher vocational school certificate)		
sd29i6	University degree without doctorate		
sd29i7	Doctorate		
	Not mentioned 🗖 0		
	Mentioned □ 1		
	Don't know □ -1		
	No answer 🗖 -2		

Respondents who are currently not in school and who completed an apprenticeship or graduated from university $(sd23i1 \neq 1 \text{ and } sd28 = 1)$

Current employment

Now I have a few questions regarding your current employment.

[Respondents with several parallel jobs (Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd2i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 2)| (Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1)=1 & sd24=1):] For the following questions, please refer only to your main employment.

Question 211	What is you current occupation?
	Occupation provided 🗖 1
Variable	
job1	Don't know □ -1
	<i>No answer</i> □ -2
1	s with employment (sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1)

Variable job2

What is your current occupational status?

Int.: Show list 62 enter respective code!

Comment: Coding bug! "Don't know" and "No answer" received the same code.

Self-employed (also: unpaid family workers)	
Self-employed farmers with no employees	□ 10
Self-employed farmers with 1 - 9 employees	1 1
Self-employed farmers with 10 and more employees	□ 12
Self-employed academic professionals / "freie Berufe" with no employees	□ 13
Self-employed academic professionals / "freie Berufe" with 1 - 9 employees Self-employed academic professionals / "freie Berufe" with 10 or more	□ 14 - 1-
employees	□ 15 ■ 22
Other self-employed with no employees	2 0
Other self-employed with 1 - 9 employees	1 21
Other self-employed with 10 or more employees	1 22
Unpaid family workers	□ 30
Lower level (up to and including "Oberamtsmeister")	
Amtsinspektor")	☐ 41 ☐ 42
Higher level (from "Regierungsrat" upward)	
White-collar workers	
Industry and works foremen in a salaried position	 50
Employees with simple duties (e.g., salesperson, clerk, stenographer) Employees with qualified duties (e.g., executive officer, accountant, tech-	5 1
nical draftsman) Employees with highly qualified duties or managerial functions (e.g., sci-	□ 52
entist, attorney, head of department)	
rector, executive of a large firm or corporation)	□ 54
Blue-collar workers (also in farming)	
Untrained workers	□ 60
Workers with on-the-job training	□ 61
Formally trained and specialized workers	□ 62
Foremen	□ 63
Master craftsmen	□ 64
Apprentices / Trainees and interns	
Apprentices/ trainees in trade, commerce, or public administration	7 0
Apprentices/ trainees in crafts and production	7 1
Apprentices/ trainees in home economics or agriculture	□ 72
Civil servants in training	7 3
Volunteers, interns, etc.	7 4
Don't know / No answer	- 2

Question 213	Do you ha	ve a temporary employment contract?
		Yes 🗖 1
Variable job3		No 🗖 2
		Don't know □ -1
		No answer 🗖 -2
		yment who are not self-employed (sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, d23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1 & (job2>30 job2=-2))
Question 214	ls the com	npany you work for part of the public sector?
		Yes □ 1
Variable job4		No □ 2
		Don't know □ -1
		No answer 🗖 -2
		mployment, but are neither self-employed nor civil servants (sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, d23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1 & (job2>43 job2=-2))
Question 215	Are any o	of the following persons a/an (co-)owner of the company you are (mainly) in?
Variable job5_	Int.: Read	answers out loud! Multiple responses allowed!
	job5i1	Yourself
	job5i2	Your spouse / life partner
	job5i3	Family members of your spouse / life partner
	job5i4	Members of your own family
		Not mentioned □ 0
		Mentioned □ 1
		No, none of these persons 🗖 7
		Don't know 🗖 -1
		No answer □ -2

Respondents who have employment, but are neither civil servants nor employed in the public sector $(sum(sd23i3=1 \mid sd23i10=1 \mid sd23i11=1 \mid sd23i12=1 \mid sd23i13=1 \mid sd23i14=1 \mid sd23i15=1 \mid sd23i16=1) \ge 1 & ((job2=10,11,12,13,14,15,20,21,22,30) \mid (job4=2,-1,-2)))$

	Are any of the following persons employed in your firm?	
216	Int.: Read	d answers out loud! Multiple responses allowed
Variable		
job6	job6i1	Your spouse / life partner
	job6i2	Family members of your spouse / life partner
	job6i3	Members of your own family
		Not mentioned 🗖 0
		Mentioned □ 1
		No, none of these persons 🗖 7
		Don't know □ -1
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		No answer
•		employment and who are co-owner of the enterprise in which they (mainly) work
(sum(sd23i	3=1, sd23i1	employment and who are co-owner of the enterprise in which they (mainly) work
(sum(sd23i job5i1=1) Question	3=1, sd23i1	employment and who are co-owner of the enterprise in which they (mainly) work 0=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1)≥1 & e, on average, your real weekly working hours, including overtime?
(sum(sd23i job5i1=1) Question 217 Variable	3=1, sd23i1	employment and who are co-owner of the enterprise in which they (mainly) work 0=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1)≥1 & e, on average, your real weekly working hours, including overtime? calculation, please take into account all of your jobs.
(sum(sd23i job5i1=1) Question 217 Variable	3=1, sd23i1	employment and who are co-owner of the enterprise in which they (mainly) value, o=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1)≥1 e, on average, your real weekly working hours, including overtime? calculation, please take into account all of your jobs.

Variable job8

These days, there are very different work schedule arrangements. Which of the following possibilities best describes your employment?

[Respondents with several parallel jobs ((Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 2) | (sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1)=1 & sd24=1))]: From here on, please refer to your main employment.

Int.: Show list 63

Only during the day and on weekdays \ldots 1
Fixed shift, never on weekends 🗖 2
Fixed shift, also on weekends
Changing shifts, never on weekends \ldots 4
Changing shifts, also on weekends $$
Other, or no regulation of working hours
Don't know 🗖 -1
No answer 🗖 -2
 mployment (sym(sd2):2-1 sd2:10-1 sd2:11-1 sd2:12-1 sd2:12-1 sd2:12-1

Respondents with employment (sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1)

Question 219

Variable job9

Do you frequently work after 7 p.m.?

Yes	1
No	1 2
Don't know	□ -1
No answer	- 2

Respondents with employment (sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1)

Variable job10

Some people always work at the same location, others have changing locations of work. And yet others work directly from home. How is this for you, where do you work most of the time?

Int.: Show list 64

By "changing locations of work	" we mean, for instanc	e, truck drivers,	, travelling salespersons	, people
away on a job for installation	/ repairs.			

Always working from home	\Box 1
Unchanging work location with the possibility of working from home	
(home/office)	1 2
Unchanging work location without possibility of working from home	□ 3
Changing work location	1 4
Don't know	-1
No answer	- 2

Respondents with employment (sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1)

Question 221

Variable job11

How often do you change your work location?

Int.: Show list 65

Irregularly	1
Once or several times a day	1 2
Weekly	□ 3
Monthly or at longer intervals	□ 4
Don't know	- 1
No answer	- 2

Respondents with employment and changing places of work (sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) ≥ 1 & job10=4)

Question 222

How many nights during the past three months did you not stay at home overnight for job-related reasons?

Variable job12 Int.: If asked: By that, I mean nights when you stayed over in hotels, guest houses, or company apartments.

_ _ nights

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

ment and steady or changing place of work (sum(sd23i3-1 sd23i10-1 sd23

Respondents with employment and steady or changing place of work ($sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \ge 1 & job10=2,3,4$)

Question 223		conditions at y statements?	our curr	ent w	orkpla	ce? To	what e	extent do you agree with the
Variable job13_	Int.: Show	v list 66						
	job13i1	l often have	to work ι	ınder e	xtreme	time pr	essure.	
	job13i2	I often have	to deal w	ith too	heavy	workloa	ads.	
	job13i3	My work is p	hysically	strenuc	ous.			
	job13i4	I am paid we	ll for my	work.				
	job13i5 My occupation provides me with interesting tasks.							
	job13i6							
	job13i7							
Disagree completely 1 2 3 4 5				Agree completely				
		Don't know				- 1		
		No answer .				□ -2		
I -	s with empl	- , ,	23i3=1,	sd23i1	0=1, s	sd23i11=	=1, sd23	si12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1,
Question 224	If you we position?	_	or a job	now:	How	easy w	ould it l	be for you to find a suitable

2

1

No answer

3

5

Very difficult

Int.: Show list 67

Very easy

Variable job14

Commuting

Question 225

Variable job15 If you consider this past month, how often did you commute between your home in [main residence [if hc1p2i1 = 7,-1,-2: hc1p1i1; if $hc1p2i1 \neq 7,-1,-2$: hc1pxi1 for x=hc2]] and your work or training site?

Respondents with several parallel jobs (($sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1)\ge 2$) | (sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i12=

Comment: Coding bug! If "Don't know" or "No answer" was answered when asking for the main residence (hc2=-1,-2), no residence was inserted in the question text. *Int.: Show list 68*

Respondents who are employed, and who don't work from home $(sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \ge 1$ & job=2,3,4)

Question 226

On average, how long does this commute take you in hours and minutes?

Int.: On a normal day, by the usual means of transportation.

Variable job16

Comment: In case only hours or only minutes were provided, the missing answer was coded to "no answer."

Respondents who are employed, and who don't work from home (Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1 & job=2,3,4)

Variable job17 If you consider this past month, how often did you commute between your home in [place of second residence (In case of two dwellings: hc1p2i1 if hc2=1, hc1p1i1 if $hc2\ne1$; In case of more than two residences: hc1pxi1 for x=hc3)] and your work or training site?

Int.: Still list 66

Every workday	\Box 1
Several times per week	1 2
Once a week	□ 3
Every two weeks	1 4
Once a month	5
There is no regularity to it	1 6
Rarely or never	7
Other	□ 8
Don't know	□ -1
No answer	□ -2

Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated more than two dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one, and who have employment and who don't work from home ((hc1p1i1=1 & hc1p2i1=1 & hc2 \neq 1,-2 & (hc1p3i1=7 | hc3 \neq 1,-2)) & sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1 & job10=2,3,4)

Que	st	io	n
228			

On average, how long does this commute take you in hours and minutes?

Int.: On a normal day, by the usual means of transportation.

Variable job18

Comment: If only hours or only minutes were provided, the missing answer was coded to "no answer."

job18h _ _ hours

Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they regularly stay overnight and respondents who indicated more than two dwellings and provided information about which dwelling is their second most important one, and who have employment and who don't work from home ((hc1p1i1=1 & hc1p2i1=1 & hc2 \neq 1,-2 & (hc1p3i1=7 | hc3 \neq 1,-2)) & sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1 & job10=2,3,4)

Income

Gross income

Question
229

Now I would like to ask you a few questions about your financial situation. How much did you earn last month?

Variable inc1 If you had any extra earnings last month (e.g., vacation pay or back pay), please don't include them. But please do include any payments for overtime. If you are self-employed: Please estimate your monthly pre-tax profits.

First, your gross earnings, that is, your wage or income <u>before</u> any taxes or contributions to retirement, unemployment, or health insurance are deducted.

euro	
Don't know	□-1
No answer	□ -2
Respondents with employment (Sum(sd23i3: $sd23i15=1$, $sd23i16=1$) ≥ 1)	=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1

Net income

Question 230

Variable inc2

And now your net income, that is, the amount that remains after deduction of taxes and contributions to retirement, unemployment, or health insurance. If you are self-employed: Please estimate your monthly after-tax profits.

Comment: Coding bug! The entry '0' was not possible.

Comment: Coding bug! The entry '0' was not possible.

euro)	
Don't know		- 1
No answer		- 2

Respondents who have employment, and who are members of cohorts 2 or 3, or who provided information about their gross earnings (Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1) & (Year of interview-doby>17 | inc1>0)

Variable inc3

It would be helpful for us if you could tell us into which of the following categories the amount fits roughly.

Did your personal net income last month amount to less than 750 euro, between 750 and 1,350 euro, or more than 1,350 euro?

Less than 750 euro	1
750 to 1,350 euro	□ 2
More than 1,350 euro	□ 3
Don't know	□ -1
No answer	- 2

Respondents with employment who didn't indicate their net earnings (Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23

Question 232

Variable inc4 Would you be able to specify whether the amount was less than 400 euro, between 400 and 600 euro, or more than 600 euro per month?

Less than 400 euro	\Box 1
400 to 600 euro	1 2
More than 600 euro	3
Don't know	- 1
No answer	□ -2

Respondents who have employment, and who indicated (after refusal) that their net income is less than 750 euro (Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1 & inc2=-1|-2 & inc3=1)

Question 233

Variable inc5 Would you be able to specify whether the amount was less than 900 euro, between 900 and 1,100 euro, or more than 1,100 euro per month?

Less than 900 euro	\Box 1
900 to 1,100 euro	1 2
More than 1,100 euro	3
Don't know	- 1
No answer	

Respondents who have employment, and who indicated (after refusal) that their net income is between 750 and 1,350 euro (Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1) \geq 1 & inc2=-1,-2 & inc3=2)

Less than 1,600 euro □ 1 1,600 to 2,000 euro □ 2 More than 2,000 euro □ 3 Don't know □ -1 No answer □ -2 Respondents who have employment, and who indicated (after refusal) that their net income is more than 1,350 euro (Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1)≥1 & inc2=-1,-2 & inc3=3 Income from investments Did you or anyone else in your household earn any income from renting out real estate? By that, I mean actual income and not the tax value for your owner-occupancy. [Respondents who indicated the odwellings where they stay regularly overnight and respondents with more than two dwellings where they stay regularly overnight and respondents with more than two dwellings who provided information about which dwelling is the second most important one ((hc1p2i1=1& hc1p3i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1	Question 234	Would you be able to specify whether the amount was less than 1,600 euro, between 1,600 and 2,000 euro, or more than 2,000 euro per month?
More than 2,000 euro	Variable	Less than 1,600 euro \dots \square 1
Respondents who have employment, and who indicated (after refusal) that their net income is more than 1,350 euro (Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1)≥1 & inc2=-1,-2 & inc3=3) Income from investments	inc6	1,600 to 2,000 euro □ 2
Respondents who have employment, and who indicated (after refusal) that their net income is more than 1,350 euro (Sum(sd2313=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1)≥1 & inc2=-1,-2 & inc3=3) Income from investments Question 235 By that, I mean actual income and not the tax value for your owner-occupancy. [Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they stay regularly overnight and respondents with more than two dwellings who provided information about which dwelling is the second most important one ((hc1p21=1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc1p3i1-1 & hc3=1,-2)): Please refer to your household in [place of second residence (in case of two residences: hc1p2i1 if hc2=1, hc1p1i1 if hc2≠1; in case of more than two residences: hc1pxi1 for x=hc3)].] Int.: households: groups of people who live together and share decision-making regarding household spending. Yes		More than 2,000 euro □ 3
Respondents who have employment, and who indicated (after refusal) that their net income is more than 1,350 euro (Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1)≥1 & inc2=-1,-2 & inc3=3) Income from investments Did you or anyone else in your household earn any income from renting out real estate? By that, I mean actual income and not the tax value for your owner-occupancy. [Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they stay regularly overnight and respondents with more than two dwellings who provided information about which dwelling is the second most important one ([hclp2i1=1& hclp3i1±1]) [hclp2i1=1 & hclp3i1=1 & hclp3i1=1 & hclp3i1=1 hclp1i1 if hc2±1; in case of more than two residences; hclp2i1 for x=hc3]].] Int.: households: groups of people who live together and share decision-making regarding household spending. Yes		Don't know □ -1
euro (Sum(sd23i3=1, sd23i10=1, sd23i11=1, sd23i12=1, sd23i13=1, sd23i14=1, sd23i15=1, sd23i16=1)≥1 & inc2=-1,-2 & inc3=3) Income from investments Question 235 By that, I mean actual income and not the tax value for your owner-occupancy. [Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they stay regularly overnight and respondents with more than two dwellings who provided information about which dwelling is the second most important one ((hc1p2i1=1& hc1p3i1=1& hc1p3i1=1& hc1p3i1=1& hc1p3i1=1& hc1p3i1=1& hc1p2i1 if hc2=1, hc1p1i1 if hc2≠1; in case of more than two residences: hc1pxi1 for x=hc3)].] Int.: households: groups of people who live together and share decision-making regarding household spending. Yes □□□ Don't know □□-1 No answer □□-2 Question 236 Variable inc8 Don't know □□-1 No answer □□-2		No answer 🗖 -2
Question 235 Did you or anyone else in your household earn any income from renting out real estate? By that, I mean actual income and not the tax value for your owner-occupancy. [Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they stay regularly overnight and respondents with more than two dwellings who provided information about which dwelling is the second most important one ((hc1p2i1=1& hc1p3i1≠1) (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 ≠1,-2)): Please refer to your household in [place of second residence (in case of two residences: hc1p2i1 if hc2=1, hc1p1i1 if hc2≠1; in case of more than two residences: hc1pxi1 for x=hc3)].] Int.: households: groups of people who live together and share decision-making regarding household spending. Yes	euro (Sum(s	$sd23i3=1$, $sd23i10=1$, $sd23i11=1$, $sd23i12=1$, $sd23i13=1$, $sd23i14=1$, $sd23i15=1$, $sd23i16=1$) ≥ 1 & $sd23i10=1$
Question 235 Did you or anyone else in your household earn any income from renting out real estate? By that, I mean actual income and not the tax value for your owner-occupancy. [Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they stay regularly overnight and respondents with more than two dwellings who provided information about which dwelling is the second most important one ((hc1p2i1=1& hc1p3i1≠1) (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 ≠1,-2)): Please refer to your household in [place of second residence (in case of two residences: hc1p2i1 if hc2=1, hc1p1i1 if hc2≠1; in case of more than two residences: hc1pxi1 for x=hc3)].] Int.: households: groups of people who live together and share decision-making regarding household spending. Yes		
Question 235 Did you or anyone else in your household earn any income from renting out real estate? By that, I mean actual income and not the tax value for your owner-occupancy. [Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they stay regularly overnight and respondents with more than two dwellings who provided information about which dwelling is the second most important one ((hc1p2i1=1& hc1p3i1≠1) (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 ≠1,-2)): Please refer to your household in [place of second residence (in case of two residences: hc1p2i1 if hc2=1, hc1p1i1 if hc2≠1; in case of more than two residences: hc1pxi1 for x=hc3)].] Int.: households: groups of people who live together and share decision-making regarding household spending. Yes □ 1 No □ 2 Don't know □ -1 No answer □ -2 Approximately how much was your total income from renting out real estate in 2007? Please indicate the gross earnings, including any apportioned payments. euro Don't know	Incomo	from invoctments
By that, I mean actual income and not the tax value for your owner-occupancy. [Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they stay regularly overnight and respondents with more than two dwellings who provided information about which dwelling is the second most important one ((hclp2i1=1& hclp3i1≠1) (hclp2i1=1& hclp3i1=1& hclp3i1=1& hclp3i1=1& hclp3i1=1& hclp3i1=1& hclp2i1 if hc2=1, hclp1i1 if hc2≠1; in case of more than two residences: hclpxi1 for x=hc3)].] Int.: households: groups of people who live together and share decision-making regarding household spending. Yes	income i	irom investments
Int.: households: groups of people who live together and share decision-making regarding household spending. Yes	235 Variable	By that, I mean actual income and not the tax value for your owner-occupancy. [Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they stay regularly overnight and respondents with more than two dwellings who provided information about which dwelling is the second most important one ($(hc1p2i1=1 \& hc1p3i1\ne1) (hc1p2i1=1 \& hc1p3i1=1 \& hc3 \ne-1,-2)$): Please
Spending. Yes 1 1 No 2 2		hc1p1i1 if hc2 \neq 1; in case of more than two residences: hc1pxi1 for x=hc3)].]
No		
Don't know		Yes 🗖 1
Question 236 Approximately how much was your total income from renting out real estate in 2007? Please indicate the gross earnings, including any apportioned payments. Variable inc8 Don't know		No □ 2
Question 236 Approximately how much was your total income from renting out real estate in 2007? Please indicate the gross earnings, including any apportioned payments. Variable inc8 Don't know		Don't know □ -1
Please indicate the gross earnings, including any apportioned payments. Uariable inc8 Don't know		No answer 🗖 -2
Don't know □ -1 No answer □ -2	-	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
No answer □ -2		euro
		Don't know □ -1
Respondents who indicated that they had rental income within the past year (inc7=1)		<i>No answer</i> □ -2
	Respondent	s who indicated that they had rental income within the past year (inc7=1)

Question 238

Variable inc10

Do you or any of the members of your household currently receive any of the following social benefits?

Int.: Read answers out loud! Multiple responses allowed!

inc10i1	Child benefits
inc10i2	Wage compensation for expectant and post-partum mothers
inc10i3	Parental benefits
inc10i4	Housing assistance or allowances to reduce financial burden of owners
inc10i5	Payments of nursing care insurance
inc10i6	Pension
inc10i7	Social welfare (Sozialhilfe)
inc10i8	Unemployment benefits, short term ("ALG I")
inc10i9	Unemployment benefits, long term ("ALG II")
inc10i10	Basic protection for aged persons / reduced capacity to work
inc10i11	Sick pay for protracted illness ("Krankengeld")
inc10i12	Other
	Not mentioned
	Mentioned □ 1
	No social benefits 🗖 7
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2

Question	For how many children does your household receive child benefits?
239	Int.: allow one decimal place
Variable	me anow one decimal place
inc11	,_ children
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s who indicated that their household received child benefits (inc10i1=1)
Question 240	What is the amount of money you receive from [type of social benefits (inc10ix)]?
	euro
Variable inc12ix	Don't know □-1
11101217	
for $x=2/12$	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s who indicated that their household receives an x-th social benefit (inc10ix=1)
Question 241 Variable inc13	Combining all income types: How much was the total monthly household income for all household members last month? Please indicate the monthly net amount, after deduction of taxes and contributions to retirement, unemployment, and health insurance. Please include regular payments like pensions, housing allowances, child allowances, student loans/allowances, child support, etc.
	[Respondents who indicated two dwellings where they stay regularly overnight and respondents with more than two dwellings who provided information about which dwelling is the second most important one ((hc1p2i1=1& hc1p3i1≠1) (hc1p2i1=1 & hc1p3i1=1 & hc3 \neq -1,-2)): Please refer to your household in the place of second dwelling (in case of two residences: hc1p2i1 if hc2=1, hc1p1i1 if hc2 \neq 1; in case of more than two residences: hc1pxi1 for x=hc3).]
	Int.: The household income of the parental household is only of interest in the case of adolescents who live in the household of their parents. Household: groups of people who share decision-making regarding household spending. If not known exactly: 'Please try to estimate the monthly amount.' Comment: Coding bug! The entry '0' was not possible.
	euro
	Don't know □ -1

Respondents who cohabit with their partner, children, or additional persons in their main household (sd7e1=1 | $sum(sd20kx=1,2)>0 \mid hc7h1>0$)

No answer □ -2

Variable inc14 It would be helpful for us if you could tell us into which of the following categories the amount fits roughly.

Was your household income less than 1,450 euro, between 1,450 and 2,300 euro, or higher than 2,300 euro last month?

Less than $1,450$ euro	\Box 1
1,450 to 2300 euro	1 2
More than 2,300 euro	□ 3
Don't know	- 1
No answer	□ -2

Respondents who cohabit with their partner, children, or additional persons in their main household and who didn't indicate their exact household income ($(sd7e1=1 \mid sum(sd20kx=1,2)>0 \mid hc7h1>0)$ & inc13=-1,-2)

Question 243

Variable inc15 Would you be able to specify whether it was less than 800 euro, between 800 and 1,150 euro, or more than 1,150 euro per month?

Less than 800 euro	\Box 1
800 to 1,150 euro	1 2
More than 1,150 euro	□ 3
Don't know	- 1
No answer	- 2

Respondents who cohabit with their partner, children, or additional persons in their main household and who (after refusal/don't know) indicated a household income lower than 1,450 euro ((sd7e1=1 | sum(sd20kx=1,2)>0 | hc7h1>0) & inc13=-1,-2 & inc14=1)

Question 244

inc16

Variable

Would you be able to specify whether it was less than 1,700 euro, between 1,700 and 2,000 euro, or more than 2,000 euro per month?

Less than 1,700 euro	\Box 1
1,700 to 2,000 euro	□ 2
More than 2,000 euro	3
Don't know	- 1
No answer	□ -2

Respondents who cohabit with their partner, children, or additional persons in their main household and who (after refusal/don't know) indicated a household income between 1,450 and 2,300 euro ((sd7e1=1 | sum(sd20kx=1,2)>0 | hc7h1>0) & inc13=-1,-2 & inc14=2)

f your household? Please industriant for the following serion serion for the following serion for the following serion serion serion for the following serion serio

Financial matters in the partnership

Question 247

Variable inc19_

Now we would like to know how you and your partner organize your bank accounts. Please read through the following alternatives and tell me which of these arrangements apply to your situation. You can provide multiple answers.

Int.: Show list 69

	inc19i1	My partner and I have a joint account
	inc19i2	My partner has a personal account from which I can withdraw money or which I can use for debit/credit card transactions
	inc19i3	I have a personal account from which my partner can withdraw money or which he/she can use for debit/credit card
	inc19i4	My partner has a personal account from which I cannot withdraw money and which I cannot use for debit/credit card transactions
	inc19i5	I have a personal account from which my partner cannot withdraw money and which he/she cannot use for debit/credit card
		Not mentioned □ 0 Mentioned □ 1
		Don't know □ -1
		No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s with a partn	er (sd3=1)
respondent	5 With a partir	
Question 248	food, etc.?	ou handle living expenses in your relationship, that is, expenses for housing, cate the option that best suits your situation.
Variable		
inc20	Int.: Show I	ist 70
		I pay for everything 🗖 1
		My partner pays for everything 🗖 2
		We both contribute about equally 🗖 3
		We both contribute relative to our income and wealth 🗖 4
		We both contribute, but there is no fixed rule about this
		We take the money from a shared account or a shared 'pot,' and don't pay any further attention to who is paying for what
		Don't know 🗖 -1
		No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s who cohabit	with their partner (sd3=1 & sd7e1=1)
· · · · ·		· ·

Religiosity

Question What is your religion? 249 Int.: Show list 71 Variable Christian, Roman Catholic 🗖 1 sd30 Islam □ 3 Judaism 🗖 4 Other religion or religious group 6 How often do you go to church / the mosque / the synagogue or other religious Question 250 ceremonies? Int.: Show list 72 Variable sd31More than once a week \dots \square 1 One to three times a month \dots \square 3 Several times a year 4

 Don't know
 □ -1

 No answer
 □ -2

Respondents who are a member of a religious group (sd30≠7,-1,-2)

Personality

Question 251

Variable

per1_

Now I would like to learn a bit about how you see yourself.

I will now show you a list of different characteristics a person can have. Please indicate using the following scale to what extent these characteristics apply to you.

Int.: Show list 73

How well do the following traits apply to you?

perlil	I often agree with others, even if I m not sure.			
per1i2	Sometimes I believe that I'm worthless.			
per1i3	I become angry very quickly.			
per1i4	I feel inhibited in the presence of others.			
per1i5	I often change my mind after hearing what others think.			
per1i6	I feel lonely.			
per1i7	I like myself just the way I am.			
per1i8	l work myself up into a quarrel easily.			
per1i9	I feel shy in the presence of others.			
per1i10	I strongly tend to follow the wishes of others.			
per1i11	When others irritate me, I get angry quickly.			
per1i12	l approach other people easily.			
per1i13	All in all, I am pleased with myself.			
Not at all	1 2 3 4 5 Absolutely			
	Don't know □ -1			
	No answer			

Health, Satisfaction

Question 252	How would you describe your health status during the past 4 weeks, generally speaking? Int.: Show list 74
Variable	Bad □ 1
hlt1	Not so good □ 2
	Satisfactory 🗖 3
	Good 🗖 4
	Very good □ 5
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Question 253 Variable hlt2	How often did you feel down and melancholy in the past four weeks? Int.: Show list 75 Never
	Seldom □ 2
	Sometimes 🗖 3
	Often 🗖 4
	Always 🗖 5
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer □ -2
Question 254	How tall are you (in cm)?
	Int.: If required, let respondent provide an estimate!
Variable hlt3	cm
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2

Question	How much do you weigh (in kg)? If you don't know, please estimate.			
255	Int.: If required, let respondent provide an estimate!			
Variable hlt4	kg			
	Don't know □ -1			
	No answer 🗖 -2			
Question 256	Are you legally handicapped or disabled?			
	Yes 🗖 1			
Variable hlt5	No 🗖 2			
	Don't know □ -1			
	No answer 🗖 -2			
Question 257	To what extent are you legally handicapped or disabled?			
	%			
Variable				
hlt6	Don't know □ -1			
	No answer 🗖 -2			
Respondent	s with occupational disability or a severe disability (hlt5=1)			
Question 258	On average, how many hours do you sleep at night during the work week?			
	, _ hours per night (round up			
Variable hlt7	to half hours)			
	Don't know □ -1			
	No answer 🗖 -2			

Question 259	Now I would like to ask are you with your life at		•	_		al sa	atisf	acti	ion	witl	ı life	. All in all, how satisfied
Variable	Int.: Show list 76											
sat6	Very dissatisfied	0	1 2	3 J 🗖	4 □	5 -	6 □	7 _	8	9 _	10 _	Very satisfied
	Don't know No answer							_				

End of Interview

Now we are at the end of the interview. Thank you very much for your participation. As promised, you will receive 10 euro for your participation. We hope you enjoyed the interview.

Question 260	Int.: Collect the completed partner questionnaire. If partner has not finished filling out the questionnaire yet, mention that it could either be picked up later, or that it could be sent to Infratest by mail in the stamped envelope provided at no cost to the respondents.
Variable	Collected partner questionnaire \dots \square 1
cps5	Not yet filled out, will be sent back \square 2
	Will be picked up □ 3
	s with a partner who already agreed to partner survey (and provided address of partner), and where n) questionnaire was already handed over to the partner (sd $3=1$ & cps $1=1$ & cps $2=1$ & cps $3i3\neq7$ &
Question 261 Variable cps6	I would like to ask you again if we can include your partner in our survey. We would like to ask him / her to fill out a questionnaire. The questions in this questionnaire are similar to the ones we used in this interview. Your partner would receive a ticket to the ARD TV lottery for his/her participation. Do you consent that we ask [name partner (sd4n)] to participate?
	Int.: If respondent is unsure, point out the importance of the partner survey and that anonymity is guaranteed, then ask again.
	Yes □ 1
	No □ 2
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s with a partner who were previously unsure about the partner survey (sd $3=1~\&$ cps $1=-1$)
Question 262	In addition to the German version, there are German, English, Russian, and Turkish versions of the questionnaire. Which one would be best for your partner?
Variable	German □ 1
cps7	English □ 2
	Turkish □ 3
	Russian 🗖 4
	Don't know □ -1
	No answer 🗖 -2
Respondent	s with a partner who were previously unsure about the partner survey, but later agreed to it anyway

(or remained unsure) (sd3=1 & cps1=-1 cps6=1,-1)

Variable cps8

I need [in case respondent is not sure (cps6=8): In case your partner decides to participate in our research, I need] your partner's full name [respondents not cohabiting with partner (sd7 \neq 1): and the full address] in order to be able to send your partner the TV lottery ticket.

Int.: If address is not provided, please point out that the ticket will be issued in the name of the partner, that is, the ticket unfortunately cannot be issued and sent unless the full address is provided. But add that in any case we would be very glad if the partner decided to participate in the survey.

cps8i1	First Name:			_			
cps8i2	Last Name:						
cps8i3	Address	(Street,	House	no.,	Zip	Code,	City):
	Note: the f	ollowing categ	ories are ju	st for the	3rd item	(address)	
	Address pro	vided					🗖 1
	Same address as respondent						□ 6
	Didn't get t	he address					🗖 7
Respondents with a partne							
(i) first unsure about the p(ii) or who agreed to the p	•				`	,	
(sd3=1 & ((cps1=-1 and c	•			, the part	ner s auu	1622	
Comment: Variables cps8i1		•					

Question 264	I can leave the questionnaire for your partner here, or I can send a version to yo partner by mail. What do you prefer?)U
Variable	Leave behind □ 1	
cps9	Send by mail \square 2	

Respondents with a partner, who

- (i) agreed to ask their partner as well, think that the German questionnaire fits the best, gave the address of the partner, and whose partner is not there at the moment
- (ii) or agreed to ask the partner, think that the German questionnaire fits the best, didn't give address of the partner at first, but gave the address after beeing asked the second time
- (iii) or that were unsure at first, but then agreed, and gave address of the partner, and think that the German questionnaire fits the best

 $(sd3=1 \& ((cps1=1 \& cps2=1 \& cps3i3\neq7 \& cps4\neq1) | (cps1=1 \& cps2=1 \& cps3i3=7 \& cps8i3\neq7) | ((cps1=-1 \& cps3i3\neq7 \& cps8i3\neq7) | ((cps1=-1 \& cps3i3=7 \& cps8i3=7 \& cps8i3=7 \& cps8i3=7 \& cps8i3=7 | (cps1=-1 \& cps3i3=7 \& cps8i3=7 \& cps8i3=7 | (cps1=-1 \& cps3i3=7 | (cps1--1 \& cps3i3=7 |$ & cps6=1,-1) & $cps8i3\neq7$ & cps7=1)))

Question 265	The questionnaire will be sent to your partner by mail. He/she just needs to fill it out and send it back to us; we pay for postage.
Variable cps10	Send □ 1
(ii) or agree address of t (iii) or that man/Englis (((sd3=1) & 1 & cps6=1	ents, who meet requirements for filter in cps9 and prefer to have questionnaire sent d to ask partner, think that the German/English/Turkish/Russian questionnaire fits best, didn't give he partner at first, but gave the address after beeing asked the second time were unsure at first, but then agreed, and gave address of the partner, and think that the Gern/Turkish/Russian questionnaire fits best $(cps1=1 \& cps2=1 \& cps3i3\neq7 \& cps3i3\neq7 \& cps4\neq1) \mid (cps1=1 \& cps2=1 \& cps3i3=7 \& cps8i3\neq7) \mid (cps1=1,-1) \& cps8i3\neq7 \& cps7=1) \& cps9=2) \mid (sd3=1 \& ((cps1=1 \& cps2\neq1 \& cps3i3=7 \& cps8i3\neq7)) \mid (cps6=1,-1 \& cps7\neq1 \& cps8i3\neq7)))$

Variable cps11

If you like, I could leave the questionnaire for your partner here with you. He/she would then only need to fill it out and send it back to us; we pay for postage. Or we could arrange for me to come back to you and pick up the questionnaire. What would you prefer?

Int.: Mark partner questionnaire with relevant information.

Pick up	 ٠.	 	 • •	 • •	 	•	
Send	 	 	 	 	 		\square 2

- (i) Respondents, who meet requirements for filter in cps9 and prefer to have questionnaire left here
- (ii) with partner, who agreed to ask the partner, think that the German questionnaire fits the best and didn't give address of the partner
- (iii) or that were unsure at first, but then agreed (or remained unsure), and think that the German questionnaire fits the best and didn't give the address of partner

 $\begin{array}{l} (((\mathsf{sd3}\!=\!1\ \&\ ((\mathsf{cps1}\!=\!1\ \&\ \mathsf{cps2}\!=\!1\ \&\ \mathsf{cps3}\mathsf{i}3\!\neq\!7\ \&\ \mathsf{cps4}\!\neq\!1)\ |\ ((\mathsf{cps1}\!=\!1\ \&\ \mathsf{cps2}\!=\!1\ \&\ \mathsf{cps3}\mathsf{i}3\!=\!7\ \&\ \mathsf{cps8}\mathsf{i}3\!\neq\!7)\ |\ ((\mathsf{cps1}\!=\!1\ \&\ \mathsf{cps6}\!=\!1,\!-1)\ \&\ \mathsf{cps8}\mathsf{i}3\!=\!7)\ |\ (\mathsf{cps1}\!=\!1\ \&\ \mathsf{cps2}\!=\!1\ \&\ \mathsf{cps3}\mathsf{i}3\!=\!7\ \&\ \mathsf{cps8}\mathsf{i}3\!=\!7)\ |\ (\mathsf{cps1}\!=\!-1\ \&\ \mathsf{cps6}\!=\!1,\!-1\ \&\ \mathsf{cps7}\!=\!1\ \&\ \mathsf{cps8}\mathsf{i}3\!=\!7)))) \\ \end{array}$

Question 267

Variable cps12

You haven't told me your partner's full address yet. The ticket that your partner will receive upon returning the completed questionnaire needs to be issued in his/her name. Thus, without the address we would unfortunately not be able to provide the ticket. In order for your partner to receive the ticket, he/she can enter his/her address on a separate partner address sheet and send it back to us together with the completed questionnaire.

Int.: Hand out partner address sheet.

Send	,	
------	---	--

Respondents with a partner, who

- (i) agreed to the partner survey, think that the German questionnaire fits the best and didn't give address of the partner
- (ii) Respondents with partner, who were unsure at first, but agreed to partner survey after second time asking (or remained unsure), think that the German questionnaire fits the best and didn't tell address of partner (sd3=1 & ((cps1=1 & cps2=1 & cps3i3=7 & cps8i3=7)))

Assessments by the Interviewer

Question 268	How well	does the respondent speak German?	
		(Almost) not at all 🗖 1	
Variable		A little □ 2	
int1		Well □ 3	
		Very well □ 4	
		Don't know 🗖 -1	
		No answer 🗖 -2	
Question 269	How well	does the respondent understand German?	
		(Almost) not at all 🗖 1	
Variable int2		A little □ 2	
IIItZ		Well □ 3	
		Very well □ 4	
		Don't know □ -1	
		No answer 🗖 -2	
Question 270		ctive do you find the respondent?	
Variable int3	Very attrac	tive 1 2 3 4 3 0 7 Very anattrac	_
Question 271		nterview conducted with the respondent alone, or were other persons presen conversation?	t
Variable int4_	Int.: Multip	ple responses allowed	
	int4i1	Interview was conducted with the respondent alone	
	int4i2	Spouse/partner was present	
	int4i3	Children were present	
	int4i4	Other family members were present	
	int4i5	Other persons were present, namely : (int4i5o)	
		Not mentioned	
		Mentioned □ 1	

Question 272	Did any	of the other perso	ons wł	no were	e prese	ent inte	erfere wi	ith the interview?		
212		Yes, often				- 1				
Variable	Yes, sometimes 2									
int5	No 3									
		INO								
Question 273	Assessme	ent of willingness	for re	peated	surve	y partio	cipation			
		<u> </u>	-		_	-		test 🗖 1		
Variable		·	-	•				refuses to participate		
int6		in turther inter	views i		Intrate	St		<u>1</u> 2		
Question 274	How high	n do you estimate	the r	espond	lent's v	willingn	iess to p	participate in another survey?		
		willing to be in-	1	2	3	4	5	Very much willing to be		
Variable int7	terviewed	again						interviewed again		
0] A. L'-L	No. of No. of the		!	1 - 1					
Question 275	At which	_			_		_	artner questionnaire?		
Manialala								cipation 🗖 1		
Variable int8	Questionnaire will be sent by mail									
III CO		Handed out be	fore C	ASI par	t			🗖 3		
		Handed out at	the en	d				🗖 4		
Question	What kin	nd of arrangemen	ts did	you m	ake ab	out th	e partne	er questionnaire?		
276		Questionnaire v	was ha	nded oi	ut durir	ng inter	view and	filled-out version was		
 Variable						-		□ 1		
int9		Questionnaire v	was ha	nded oı	ıt, pick	-up was	arrange	d □ 2		
		Questionnaire v	was har	nded ou	t, agre	ement v	vas made	e about return by mail 🗖 3		
					_			🗖 4		
		•						🗖 5		
		=	-			_				
		No partner						🗖 7		
Question 277		ndicate how mar attempts made in	_	-	-					
Variable										
int10_	int10i1	Number of con	tact at	tempts	, in-per	rson: _	_			
	int10i2	Number of con	tact at	tempts	, by ph	one: _	_			

Checks for Implausible Answers

This is a list of checks for implausible answers implemented in the CAPI program.

Question 2	\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
dob_	When were you born? Check1: Valid years of birth: 1991-1993, 1981-1983, 1971-1973
	If the indicated year of birth is outside of these ranges, ask again.
	"The year of birth [doby] is outside of the valid range. Please check if the year of birth has
	been recorded correctly."
	Check2: Valid years of birth: 1990-1994, 1980-1984, 1970-1974
	If the indicated year of birth is outside of these ranges, the interview should be interrupted
	right now.
	"This person is out of the sample. The interview will stop immediately."
Question 6	
srs1_	Please look at these five life goals and life domains. How important are these to you personally at the moment? You have 15 importance-points to distribute among the five
	goals and domains.
	Check: Exactly 15 "points of importance" have to be assigned. (srs R: sum(srs1i1-
	srs1i5)≠15)
	"You did not assign exactly 15 points. Please check your input!"
Question 9	
sd5e1b_	When did your relationship with [name partner] start?
	Check1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (sd5e1b_R1:
	sd5e1b_>date of interview)
	"The beginning [sd5e1bm].[sd5e1by] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (sd5e1b R2:
	sd5e1bm/y <dobm td="" y)<=""></dobm>
	"I recorded that you were born in [dobm].[doby]. The indicated date [sd5e1bm].[sd5e1by]
	cannot be before then. Please correct your input!"
Question 11	
sd5eze_	When did you separate from [name partner]?
	Check 1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (sd5eze_R1: sd5eze_
	>date of interview)
	"The event [sd5ezem].[sd5ezey] is in the future. Please correct your input!"
	Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (sd5eze_R2:
	sd5ezem/y <dobm "i="" [ad5ezem]="" [ad5ezem]<="" [dahar]="" [dahar].="" data="" have="" in="" indicated="" recorded="" td="" that="" the="" ways="" y)="" year=""></dobm>
	"I recorded that you were born in [dobm].[doby]. The indicated date [sd5ezem].[sd5ezey] cannot be before then. Please correct your input!"
Question 12	camot be before them. Thease correct your imput:
sd5ezb	When did you get back together again with [name partner], that is, when did your separation
_	end?
	Check1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (sd5exb_R1:
	sd5ezb_>date of interview)
	"The end [sd5ezbm].[sd5ezby] is in the future. Please correct your input!"
	Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (sd5ezb_R2: sd5exbm/y <dobm td="" y)<=""></dobm>
	"I recorded that you were born in [dobm].[doby]. The indicated date [sd5ezbm].[sd5ezby]
	cannot be before then. Please correct your input!"
	i r

	Check 3: Indicated date cannot be prior to the separation. (sd5ezb_R3:
	sd5ezbm/y <sd5ezem "please="" before="" beginning!"<="" check="" end="" episode="" input.="" is="" its="" of="" td="" the="" y)="" your=""></sd5ezem>
Question 15	7 7 7 3 3
sd8e1b_	When did you and [name partner] start living together? Check 1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (sd8e1b_R1: sd8e1b_>date of interview) "The event [sd8e1bm].[sd8e1by] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (sd8e1b_R2: sd8e1bm/y <dobm "i="" (sd8e1b_r3:="" [dobm].[doby].="" [sd8e1bm].[sd8e1by]="" be="" before="" beginning="" born="" cannot="" check3:="" cohabitation="" correct="" date="" in="" indicated="" input!"="" of="" please="" recorded="" relationship="" sd8e1b_<="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" were="" y)="" you="" your=""> <sd5e1b_)< td=""> "The beginning of the cohabitation [sd8e1bm].[sd8e1by] with [name partner] is before the beginning of the relationship [sd5e1bm].[sd5e1by]. Is that right? If not, please correct!" Correct the recordings 1, Recordings are correct 2</sd5e1b_)<></dobm>
Question 17 sd8ezb_	When did you start living together with [name partner] back then? Check 1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (sd8ezb_R1: sd8ezb_>date of interview) "The event [sd8ezbm].[sd8ezby] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (sd8ezb_R2: sd8ezbm/y <dobm "i="" [dobm].[doby].="" [sd8ezbm].[sd8ezby]="" be="" before="" born="" cannot="" correct="" date="" in="" indicated="" input!"<="" please="" recorded="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" were="" y)="" you="" your=""></dobm>
Question 18 sd8eze_	Until when did you live together with [name partner] at this time? Check1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (sd8eze_R1: sd8eze_>date of interview) "The event [sd8ezem].[sd8ezey] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (sd8eze_R2: sd8ezem/y <dobm "i="" "please="" (sd8eze_r3:="" 3:="" [dobm].[doby].="" [sd8ezem].[sd8ezey]="" be="" before="" beginning="" beginning!"<="" born="" cannot="" check="" cohabitation.="" correct="" date="" end="" in="" indicated="" input!="" input!"="" is="" of="" periode="" please="" recorded="" sd8ezem="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" were="" y)="" y<sd8ezbm="" you="" your=""></dobm>
Question 22 sd12_	When did you and [name partner] officially register your relationship as a civil union? / When did you get married to [name partner]? Check1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (sd12_R1: sd12_ >date of interview) "The event [sd12m].[sd12y] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (sd12_R2: sd12m/y <dobm "i="" [dobm].[doby].="" [sd12m].[sd12y]="" be="" before="" born="" cannot="" correct="" date="" in="" indicated="" input!"<="" please="" recorded="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" were="" y)="" you="" your=""></dobm>
Question 25	
rtr2pxezb_	When did your relationship with [name x-th partner] start?

	Check 1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (rtr2pxezb_R1: rtr2pxezb_ >date of interview) "The event [rtr2pxezbm].[rtr2pxezby] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (rtr2pxezb_R2: rtr2pxezbm/y <dobm "i="" [dobm].[doby].="" [rtr2pxezbm].[rtr2pxezby]="" be="" before="" born="" cannot="" correct="" date="" in="" indicated="" input!"<="" please="" recorded="" th="" that="" the="" then.="" were="" y)="" you="" your=""></dobm>
Question 26 rtr2pxeze_	When did your relationship with [name x-th partner] end? Check 1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (rtr2pxeze_R1: rtr2pxeze_>date of interview) "The event [rtr2pxezem].[rtr2pxezey] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (rtr2pxeze_R2: rtr2pxezem/y <dobm "i="" "please="" (rtr2pxeze_r3:="" 3:="" [dobm].[doby].="" [rtr2pxezem].[rtr2pxezey]="" be="" before="" beginning="" beginning!"<="" born="" cannot="" check="" cohabitation.="" correct="" date="" end="" in="" indicated="" input!="" input!"="" is="" of="" period="" please="" recorded="" rtr2pxezem="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" were="" y)="" y<rraypxezem="" you="" your=""></dobm>
Question 32 rtr7pxezb_	When did you and [name x-th partner] start living together? Check 1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (rtr7pxezb_R1: rtr7pxezb_>date of interview) "The event [rtr7pxezbm].[rtr7pxezby] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (rtr7pxezb_R2: rtr7pxezbm/y <dobm "i="" [dobm].[doby].="" [rtr7pxezbm].[rtr7pxezby]="" be="" before="" born="" cannot="" correct="" date="" in="" indicated="" input!"<="" please="" recorded="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" were="" y)="" you="" your=""></dobm>
Question 33 rtr7pxeze_	When did your relationship with [name x-th partner] end? Check 1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (rtr7pxeze_R1: rtr7pxeze_>date of interview) "The event [rtr7pxezem].[rtr7pxezey] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (rtr7pxeze_R2: rtr7pxezem/y <dobm "i="" "please="" (rtr7pxeze_r3:="" 3:="" <="" [dobm].[doby].="" [rtr7pxezem].[rtr7pxezey]="" be="" before="" beginning="" beginning!"<="" born="" cannot="" check="" cohabitation.="" correct="" date="" end="" in="" indicated="" input!="" input!"="" is="" of="" period="" please="" recorded="" rtr7pxezbm="" rtr7pxezem="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" were="" y="" y)="" you="" your=""></dobm>
Question 36 rtr10_	When did you get married to [name spouse] or when was your civil union with [name spouse] officially registered? Check 1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (rtr10_R1: rtr10_>date of interview) "The event [rtr10m].[rtr10y] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (rtr10_R2: rtr10m/y <dobm "i="" [dobm].[doby].="" [rtr10bm].[rtr10by]="" be="" before="" born="" cannot="" correct="" date="" in="" indicated="" input!"<="" please="" recorded="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" were="" y)="" you="" your=""></dobm>

Question 40	
rtr14pxb_	When did you get married to [name ex-spouse] or when was your civil union with [name ex-spouse] officially registered? Check 1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (rtr14pxb_R1:
	rtr14pxb_>date of interview) "The event [rtr14pxbm].[rtr14pxby] is in the future. Please correct your input!"
	Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (rtr14pxbx_R2: rtr14pxbm/y <dobm "i="" [dobm].[doby].="" [rtr14pxbm].[rtr14pxby]<="" born="" date="" in="" indicated="" recorded="" td="" that="" the="" were="" y)="" you=""></dobm>
	cannot be before then. Please correct your input!"
Question 42 rtr14pxe_	When did your marriage to [name ex-spouse] end, either by divorce or by death, or when did your civil union end?
	Check 1: Indicated date cannot be after the date of the interview. (rtr14pxe_R1: rtr14pxe_>date of interview)
	"The event [rtr14pxem].[rtr14pxey] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (rtr14pxe_R2: rtr14pxem/y <dobm td="" y)<=""></dobm>
	"I recorded that you were born in [dobm].[doby]. The indicated date [rtr14pxem].[rtr14pxey] cannot be before then. Please correct your input!"
	Check 3: Indicated date cannot be before the beginning of the cohabitation. (rtr14pxe_R3: rtr14pxem/y< rtr14pxbm/y)
	"Please check your input! The end of the period is BEFORE the beginning!"
Question 48 sd19kx_	When was [name of the x-th child] born? Check 1: Indicated date cannot be after the interview date. (sd19kx_R1: sd19kx_>date of interview)
	"The event [sd19kxm].[sd19kxy] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Indicated date cannot be before the birth of the respondent.(sd19kx_R2: sd19kxm/y <dobm td="" y)<=""></dobm>
	"I recorded that you were born in [dobm].[doby]. Your child cannot have been born before then. Please correct your input!"
Question 52	
rtr17kxezb_	When did [name of the x-th child (sd14kxn)] start living with you? Check 1: Child must have lived there already before the interview, indicated date cannot be in the future. (rtr17kxezb_R1: rtr17kxezb_>date of interview)
	"The event [rtr17kxezbm].[rtr17kxezby] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Beginning of the cohabitation has to be after the child's birth. (rtr17kxezb_R2: rtr17kxezbm/y <dobm td="" y)<=""></dobm>
	"I recorded that your child was born on [sd19kd].[sd19km].[sd19ky]. The beginning [rtr17kxezbm].[rtr17kxezby] cannot be before then. Please correct your input!"
Question 53 rtr17kxeze_	Until when did [name of the x-th child] live with you? Check 1: Child must have lived there already before the interview, indicated date cannot be
	in the future. (rtr17kxezeR1: rtr17kxeze>date of interview) "The event [rtr17kxezem].[rtr17kxezey] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Beginning of the cohabitation has to be after the child's birth. (rtr17kxezeR2:
	rtr17kxezem/y <dobm "i="" [rtr17kxezbm].[rtr17kxezby]="" [sd19kxd].[sd19kxm].[sd19kxy].="" be="" before="" beginning="" born="" cannot="" child="" correct="" input!"<="" on="" please="" recorded="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" was="" y)="" your=""></dobm>

	Check 3: Date of the end of the cohabitation with child must be after the beginning of the cohabitation. (rtr17kxeze_R2: rtr17kxezem/y> rtr17kxezbm/y) "Please check your input! The end of the period is BEFORE the beginning!"
Question 55 rtr18kx_	When did [name of the x-th child] pass away? Check 1: Indicated date of the child's death must be before the date of the interview. (rtr18kx_R1: rtr18kx_>date of interview) "The event [rtr18kxm].[rtr18kxy] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Child's death must be after the respondent's birth. (rtr18kx_R3: rtr18kxm/y <dobm "i="" (rtr18kx_r2:="" 3:="" [dobm].[doby].="" [rtr18kxd].[rtr18kxm].[rtr18kxy]="" [rtr18kxm].[rtr18kxy]="" [sd19kxd].[sd19kxm].[sd19kxy].="" after="" be="" before="" birth.="" born="" cannot="" check="" child="" child's="" correct="" date="" death="" in="" indicated="" input!"="" input!"<="" its="" must="" of="" on="" please="" recorded="" rtr18kxm="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" was="" were="" y)="" y<sd19km="" you="" your=""></dobm>
Question 57 rtr20kx_	When did [name of the x-th child (sd14kxn)] start living with you? Check 1: Beginning of cohabitation cannot be after the date of the interview. (rtr20kx_R1: rtr20kx_>date of interview) "The event [rtr20kxm].[rtr20kxy] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Beginning of cohabitation must be after the respondent's birth. (rtr20kx_R3: rtr20kxm/y <dobm "i="" (rtr20kx_r2:="" 3:="" [dobm].[doby].="" [rtr20kxm].[rtr20kxy]="" [sd19kxd].[sd19kxm].[sd19kxy].="" after="" be="" before="" beginning="" birth.="" born="" cannot="" check="" child="" child's="" cohabitation="" correct="" date="" in="" indicated="" input!"="" input!"<="" must="" of="" on="" please="" recorded="" rtr20kxm="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" was="" were="" y)="" y<sd19km="" you="" your=""></dobm>
Question 69 pa2_	When did you become acquainted with [name partner]? Check 1: Indicated date of acquaintance cannot be after the date of the interview. (pa2_R1: pa2_>date of interview) "The event [pa2m].[pa2y] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Indicated date of acquaintance cannot be before the respondent's birth. (pa2_R2: pa2m/y <dobm "i="" "the="" (pa2_r3:="" 3:="" [dobm].[doby].="" [pa2m].[pa2y]="" acquaintance="" after="" be="" before="" beginning="" born="" cannot="" check="" correct="" date="" in="" indicated="" input!"="" input!"<="" of="" pa2m="" please="" recorded="" relationship.="" td="" that="" the="" then.="" were="" y)="" y<sd5e1bm="" you="" your=""></dobm>
Question 71 sdp1_	When was [name partner] born? Check: Partner cannot be born after the date of the interview. (sdp1_R1: sdp1_>date of interview) "The event [sdp1m].[sdp1y] is in the future. Please correct your input!"
Question 72 sdp2_	Of which country or countries is he [female partner: she] a citizen? Check: If "From another country", fill out box (SonstR_sdp2_: sdp2i12 mentioned, but no further input)

	"You indicated "From another country, namely:", but did not write down the country. Please mark this point once again and write the answer of the respondent in the box, which then opens!"
Question 76	
sdp6_	In what country was he [female partner: she] born? Check: If "In another country", fill out box (SonstR_sdp6: sdp6=13, but no futher input) "You indicated "From another country, namely:" but did not write down the country. Please mark this point once again and write the answer of the respondent in the box, which then opens!"
Question 90	
sdp10_	Which descriptions fit [name partner (sd4n)]'s current general employment situation? Check: If "Other type of employment", fill out box (SonstR_sdp10_: sdp10i13 mentioned, but no further input) "You indicated "Other type of employment (namely:)" but did not write down the type of employment. Please mark this point once again and write the answer of the respondent in the box, which then opens!"
Question 91	
sdp11_	What is [name of partner (sd4n)]'s current occupational status? Check: Valid range for input: (10-15, 20-22, 30, 40-43, 50-54, 60-64, 70-74) or -1/-2 (RB_sdp11: sdp11 invalid input) "The code you indicated is not valid! Please correct your input!"
Question 97	
cps3_	Please give me your partner's name [respondents who don't cohabit with their partner (sd7e1≠1): and your partner's full address.]. Check1: Indicate at least first name and last name (cps3_R1: cps3_ First name and last name not mentioned) "Please indicate at least the first name and the last name!" Check2: Input of an address and "Same address as respondent" or "Didn't get the address" are not possible. (cps3_R2:cps3_=Input of address & 6 7) "You indicated an address and ["Same address as respondent" or "Didn't get the address"] at the same time! Please correct your input!"
Question 101-	
114 pa16pa28	Current Partnership - CASI Check: Inquire if question is not answered / if answer is incomplete. (Answer_R) "Please answer the question completely."
Question 116	
sex1_	Which of the following sexual experiences have you experienced, and how old were you when you experienced them? Check: Indicated age must be less than or equal to the current age. (Fault_sex1_: $sex1_>age_Resp.$) "The indicated age must be less than or equal to your current age!"
Question 137 frt13_	You stated that you don't want to conceive children [respondents with child(ren): any additional children]. What is the most important reason (or reasons) for this decision? Check1: If "Other", fill out box (SonstR_frt13_: fe13i14 mentioned, but no further input) "You indicated "Other" but did not write down the reason. Please mark this point once again and write the answer of the respondent in the box, which then opens!" Check 2: Maximum are 3 inputs (frt13_Max: sum(frt13_)>3) "Please indicate up to three reasons only!"

Question 146	
hc1px_	Now I'd like to know where you're currently living. Check1: At least one input has to be made.(hc1_R: hc1pxi1 empty & hc1pxi1≠7,-1,-2 & hc1pxi2 empty) "This question has to be answered!"
	Check2: If "Country", fill out box (SonstR_hc1_: hc1pci2=17, but in hc1pxi2o no further input)
	"You indicated "Country (please specify):" but did not write down the country. Please mark this point once again and write the answer of the respondent in the box, which then opens!" Check3: For place of residence, "Don't know" is not possible (hc1_R2: (hc1p1i1=-1)) "Your input "Don't know" is not possible for your primary place of residence!"
Question 173	
hcp1_	Where does your partner live? Check1: At least one input has to be made. (hcp1_r: hcp1i1 empty & hcp1i1≠7,-1,-2 & hcp1i2 empty) "This question has to be answered!" Check2: If "Country", fill out box (SonstR hcp1 : hcp1i2=17, but no further input)
	"You indicated "Country (please specify):" but did not write down the country. Please mark this point once again and write the answer of the respondent in the box, which then opens!"
Question 178	
hcp6_	Where does your partner have this other residence? Check: If "Country", fill out box (SonstR_hcp6_: hcp6i2=17, but no further input) "You indicated "Country (please specify):" but did not write down the country. Please mark this point once again and write the respondent's answer in the box, which then opens!"
Question 180	
mig1_	Of which country or countries are you a citizen? Check: If "Of another country", fill out box (SonstR_mig1_: mig1i12 mentioned, but no further input)
	"You indicated "Of another country, namely:" but did not write the country down. Please mark this point once again and write the respondent's answer in the box, which then opens!"
Question 181	
mig2_	When did you receive German citizenship? Check 1: The date when citizenship was received cannot be after the date of the interview. (mig2_R1: mig2_>date of interview)
	"The event [mig2m].[mig2y] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: The date when citizenship was received cannot be before the respondent's birth. (mig2 R2: mig2m/y <dobm td="" y)<=""></dobm>
	"I recorded that you were born in [dobm].[doby]. The indicated date [mig2m].[mig2y] cannot be before then. Please correct your input!"
Question 183	
mig4	In what country were you born? Check: If "In another country", fill out box (SonstR_mig4: mig4=13, but no further input) "You indicated "In another country, namely:" but did not write the down country. Please mark this point once again and write the answer of the respondent in the box, which then opens!"
Question 184	WII 11
mig5_	When did you move to the Federal Republic of Germany? Check 1: The indicated immigration date cannot be after the date of the interview. (mig5_R1: mig5>date of interview)

	"The date [mig5m].[mig5y] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Immigration date cannot be before the respondent's birth. (mig5_R2: mig5m/y <dobm "i="" [dobm].[doby].="" [mig5m].[mig5y]="" be="" before="" born="" cannot="" correct="" date="" in="" indicated="" input!"<="" please="" recorded="" th="" that="" the="" then.="" were="" y)="" you="" your=""></dobm>
Question 185 igr1	When was your biological mother born?
'8' ±_	Check 1: Date of mother's birth must be before the date of the interview. (igr1 R1:
	igr1_>date of interview)
	"The date [igr1d].[igr1m].[igr1y] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Date of respondent's birth cannot be before the date of the mother's birth.
	(igr1 R2: igr1m/y>dobm/y)
	"I recorded that your mother was born on [igr1d].[igr1m].[igr1y]. Your date of birth [dobm,
0 1 106	doby] cannot be before then. Please correct your input!"
Question 186 igr2_	When was your biological father born?
.6. – _	Check 1: Date of father's birth must be before the date of the interview. (igr2_R1: igr2_
	>date of interview)
	"The date [igr1d].[igr1m].[igr1y] is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Date of respondent's birth cannot be before the date of the father's birth.
	(igr2_R2: igr2m/y>dobm/y)
	"I recorded that your father was born on [igr1d].[igr1m].[igr1y]. Your date of birth [dobm,
Question	doby] cannot be before then. Please correct your input!"
187/188	
igr3, igr4	In what country was your biological mother born? In what country was your biological father born?
	Check: If "In another country", fill out box (SonstR_igr3, igr4: igr3=13 / igr4=13, but no
	further input)
	"You indicated "In another country, namely:", but did not write down the country. Please mark this point once again and write the respondent's answer in the box, which then opens!"
Question 190	mark this point once again and write the respondent sunswer in the box, which then opens.
igr6_	When did your biological mother pass away?
	Check 1: Mother's death cannot be after the date of the interview. (igr6_R1: igr6_>date of interview)
	"The indicated date is in the future. Please correct your input!"
	Check 2: Mother's death cannot be before the respondent's birth. (igr6_R2:
	igr6m/y>dobm/y) "The date of your mother's death cannot be before your birth! Please correct your input!"
	Check 3: Mother's death cannot be before her birth. (igr6_R3: igr6m/y>igr1m/y)
	"The date of your mother's death cannot be before her birth. Please correct your input!"
Question 192 igr8_	When did your biological father pass away?
·8· ·	Check 1: Father's death cannot be after the date of the interview. (igr8_R1: igr8_>date
	of interview)
	"The indicated date is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Father's death cannot be before the respondent's birth. (igr8 R2:
	igr8m/y>dobm/y)
	"The date of your father's death cannot be before your birth! Please correct your input!"
	Check 3: Father's death cannot be before his birth. (igr8 R3: igr8m/y>igr2m/y)

	"The date of your father's death cannot be before his birth. Please correct your input!"
Question 193/194	
mig6_,mig7_	Of which country or countries is your biological mother a citizen? Of which country or countries is your biological father a citizen? Check: If "Of another country", fill out box (SonstR_mig6/7_: mig6i12 / mig7i12 indicated, but no further input) "You indicated "Of another country, namely:" but did not write down the country. Please mark this point once again and write the respondent's answer in the box, which then opens!"
Question 195	When did you move out of your parents' home for the first time? Check 1: Date of leaving home cannot be after the date of the interview. (igr9_R1: igr9_>date of interview) "The indicated date is in the future. Please correct your input!" Check 2: Leaving home cannot be before the respondent's birth. (igr9_R2: igr9m/y <dobm "your="" be="" before="" birth!="" cannot="" correct="" date="" home="" indicated="" input!"<="" leaving="" of="" please="" td="" y)="" your=""></dobm>
Question 206 sd23_	Let's now talk about your current employment. Which descriptions fit your current employment situation? Check1: If "Other education", fill out box (sd23_R1: sd23i9 mentioned, but no further input) "You indicated "Other education:" but did not write down the type of education. Please mark this point once again and write the respondent's answer in the box, which then opens!" Check2: If "Other type of job", fill out box (sd23_R1: sd23i16 mentioned, but no further input) "You indicated "Other type of job, namely:" but did not write down the type of job. Please mark this point once again and write the respondent's answer in the box, which then opens!"
Question 214 job2	What is your current occupational status? Check: The valid range is: (10-15, 20-22, 30, 40-43, 50-54, 60-64, 70-74) or -1/-2 (RB_job2: job2 invalid input) "The code you indicated is not valid! Please correct your input!"
Question 265 cps8_	I need [in case respondent is not sure: In case your partner decides to participate in our research, I need] your partner's full name [respondents not cohabiting with partner (sd7 ≠1): and the full address] in order to be able to send your partner the TV lottery ticket. Check1: Indicate at least first name and last name (cps8_R1: cps8_ First name & last name not indicated) "Please indicate at least your partner's first name and last name." Check2: Input of an address and of "Same address as respondent" or "Didn't get the address" are not possible. (cps8_R2: cps8_=input address & 6 7) "You indicated an address and ["Same address as respondent" or "Didn't get the address"] at the same time! Please correct your input!"
Question 273 int4_	Was the interview conducted with the respondent alone, or were other persons present during the conversation? Check: If "Other persons were present", fill out box (SonstR_int4: int4i5 mentioned, but no further input)

	"You indicated "Other persons were present, namely:" but did not write down anything. Please mark this point once again and write the respondent's answer in the box, which then opens!"
Question 278	
int9	What kind of arrangements did you make about the partner questionnaire?
	Check: Input the reason why the partner won't participate (SonstR_int9: int9=6, but no
	further input)
	"You indicated "Partner won't participate because:" but did not write down the reason.
	Please mark this point once again and write the answer of the respondent in the box, which
	then opens!"